

Fees and Charges 2025-2026



Table Of Contents

Edward River Council
Development Services
Aerodrome13
Civic Services14
Animal Management
Cemetery Fees27
Works
Waste Management 31
Sewerage 33
Water
Liquid Trade Waste
Edward River Library
Edward River Village

Yr 2026-27			
Fee	GST	Fee	
(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)	

Edward River Council

Development Services

Amounts relating to certain Development Services fees are set external (to Council) and therefore these may change depending on when Council is made aware of the applicable amounts to be charged for this year.

Development Application Fees (Not including inspections)

Development application fees for building, works or demolition

Development Application Fees	\$147.00 up to \$5,000
	\$226 plus \$3.00 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) of the estimated cost between \$5,001 - \$50,000
	\$469 plus \$3.64 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost is between \$50,001 - \$250,000
	\$1,544 plus \$2.34 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated is between \$250,001 - \$500,000
	\$2,325 plus \$1.64 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost is between \$500,001 - \$1,000,000
	\$3,483 plus \$1.44 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost is between \$1,000,001 - \$10,000,000
	\$21,146 plus \$1.19 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$10,000,001
	Min. Fee excl. GST: \$147.00

Construction Certificate Fees (Not including inspections)

Fees for a construction certificate

Yr 2026-27			
Fee	GST	Fee	
(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)	

Construction Certificate Fees (Not including inspections) [continued]

Construction Certificate Fees

\$117.00 plus \$4.50 per \$1,000 or part thereof by which the cost exceeds \$5,000

\$800.00 plus \$3.50 per \$1,000 or part thereof by which the cost exceeds \$100,000

\$1,601.00 plus \$2.50 per \$1,000 or part thereof by which the cost exceeds \$250,000

Min. Fee excl. GST: \$117.00

Complying Development Certificates (Not including inspections)

Application fees for complying development certificate (CDC)

Complying Development Certificates

\$116.00 plus \$5.00 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$5,000

\$1,005.00 plus \$4.00 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$100,000

\$2,030.00 plus \$3.00 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$250,000

\$3,410.00 plus \$2.00 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$500.000

Min. Fee excl. GST: \$116.00

Compliance Certificate and Inspections (as required under Sec 109E of the EP&A Act 1979)

Cl6.5 EP &A Act

Yr 2026-27			
Fee	GST	Fee	
(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)	

Compliance Certificate and Inspections (as required under Sec 109E of the EP&A Act 1979) [continued]

Inspection	\$118.18	\$11.82	\$130.00
General inspection fee			
Compliance Certificate	\$118.18	\$11.82	\$130.00
Fee for a Compliance Certificate			

Occupation Certificate

Occupation Certificate Fee \$118.18	\$11.82	\$130.00
-------------------------------------	---------	----------

Local Government Approvals (matters requiring approval under Sec 68 of the LGA)

Section 68 Application	\$207.00	\$0.00	\$207.00
Fees to carry out activities under Section 68 of the LG Act			
Section 68 Compliance Inspection	\$130.00	\$0.00	\$130.00
Fees to carry out water inspection under Section 68 of the LG Act			

Development involving Construction of a Dwelling House with an Estimated Value of \$100,000 or Less

Development application fee	\$606.00	\$0.00	\$606.00
Development application fee for erection of a dwelling house, where estimated cost is \$100,000 or less			

Development involving the Subdivision of Land (cl249 EP&A Regs)

New Road	Minimum \$885.00 Plus \$65 per additional lot
	Min. Fee excl. GST: \$885.00
Development application for subdivision of land (not a strata subdivision) involving the opening of a public road	
No New Road	Minimum \$440 Plus \$53 per additional lot
	Min. Fee excl. GST: \$440.00
Development application for subdivision of land (not a strata subdivision) not involving the opening of a public road	

Development involving the Subdivision of Land (cl249 EP&A Regs) [continued]

Strata	Minimum \$4	40 Plus \$65 per	additional lot
		Min. Fee excl. 0	GST: \$440.00
Development application fee for a strata subdivision			
Subdivision Certificate Fee	\$168.00	\$0.00	\$168.00

Subdivision Works Certificate Fee

\$150.00 plus \$5.00 per \$1,000 or part thereof by which the cost exceeds \$5,000

\$ 650.00 plus \$4.00 per \$1,000 or part thereof by which the cost exceeds \$100,000

\$ 1,400.00 plus \$3.50 per \$1,000 or part thereof by which the cost exceeds \$250,000

Development not Involving the Erection of a Building, the Carrying on of Work, the Subdivision of Land or the Demolition of a Building or Work (cl250 EP&A Regs)

Maximum Fee \$379.00 \$0.00 \$379.00

Additional Fee for a Designated Development

In addition to any fee payable under Part 15 Division 1 of the EPA Regs (cl251 EP&A Regs) \$1,226.00 \$0.00 \$1,226.00

Advertising Fees for Development Applications (cl252 EP&A Regs) – maximum fee applicable

Council must refund any part of the above fees paid for advertising under cl252 EP&A Reg that is not spent in advertising the development

Yr 2026-27			
Fee	GST	Fee	
(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)	

Advertising Fees for Development Applications (cl252 EP&A Regs) – maximum fee applicable [continued]

Advertised Development	\$1,472.00	\$0.00	\$1,472.00
Prohibited Development	\$1,472.00	\$0.00	\$1,472.00

Additional Fees for Concurrence

Additional processing fee for development requiring concurrence	\$187.00	\$0.00	\$187.00
---	----------	--------	----------

An additional processing fee up to a maximum of \$187, plus a concurrence fee of \$426 for payment to each concurrence authority, in respect of an application for development that requires concurrence under the Act or an environmental planning instrument

Additional fee for Integrated Development

Maximum fee payable for a concept development application and for any subsequent development application for any part of the site, is the maximum fee that would be payable as if a single development application only was required for all the development on the site

Additional processing fee for development that is integrated development	\$187.00	\$0.00	\$187.00
An additional processing fee of up to a maximum of \$187.00 plus an approval fee of \$426 for payment to each approval body are payable in respect of	an application f	or integrated de	velopment

Fee payable for a concept development application

As quoted

Fees for Review of Decision to Reject a Development Application (cl257A EP&A Reg 2000)

Fee for an application under section s8.2(1)(c) for a review of a decision is as follows:

Estimated cost of development is under \$100,000	\$73.00	\$0.00	\$73.00
Estimated cost of development is between \$100,000 and \$1,000,000	\$199.00	\$0.00	\$199.00
Estimated cost of development is over \$1,000,000	\$333.00	\$0.00	\$333.00

Request for Review of Determination (cl257 EP&A Reg 2000)

Review of determination of a development application

	Yr 2026-27	
Fee	GST	Fee
(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)

Request for Review of Determination (cl257 EP&A Reg 2000) [continued]

Request for Review of Determination	\$73 Up to \$5,000
	\$114 plus \$1.50 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) of the estimated cost between \$5,001 - \$250,000
	\$666 plus \$0.85 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost between \$250,001 - \$500,000
	\$949 plus \$0.50 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$500,001 - \$1,000,000
	\$1,314 plus \$0.40 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost between \$1,000,001 - \$10,000,000
	\$6,310 plus \$0.27 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$10,000,000

Application for a Modification of Consent (cl258 EP&A Reg 2000)

Fees for modification of consent

The maximum fee for an application under section 4.55(1) of the Act	\$95.00	\$0.00	\$95.00
The maximum fee for an application under section 4.55(1A) or 4.56(1) of the Act which in the opinion of Council is of minimal environmental impact	Lesser	of - a) \$859 or b origin	o) 50% fee for nal application
1) If the original fee for the application was less than \$100.00, 50% of that fee; or			As quoted
2) If the fee for the original application was \$100.00 or more:			As quoted
a) in the case of an application with respect to a development application that does not involve the erection of a building, the carrying out of a work or the demolition of a work or building, 50% of the fee for the original development application, and			As quoted
b) in the case of an application with respect to a development application that involves the erection of a dwelling house with an estimated cost of construction of \$100,000 or less, \$253.00, and	\$253.00	\$0.00	\$253.00

	Yr 2026-27	
Fee	GST	Fee
(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)

Application for a Modification of Consent (cl258 EP&A Reg 2000) [continued]

Fees for Modification of Consent		\$73.00 L	Jp to \$5,000
		50 for each \$1,00 f the estimated c \$5,000	
	\$1,000)	85 for each \$1,00 by which the es etween \$250,002	timated cost
	\$1,000)	50 for each \$1,00 by which the es ween \$500,001 -	timated cost
	of \$1,000)	0.40 for each \$1 by which the es en \$1,000,001 - \$	timated cost
		0.27 for each \$1 by which the es exceeds	
Description should be Additional fee for modification if notification of application is required to be given under the Act section 4.55(2) or 4.56(1)	\$886.00	\$0.00	\$886.00
An additional fee, not exceeding \$953.63 is payable for development to which clause 115(3) applies	notice of the given under	al fee, not excee application is re section 4.55(2) Environmental F Ass	equired to be or 4.56(1) of
		Min. Fee excl. G	ST: \$953.63

Review of Modification Application

Review of modification application fee – an application under S8.9 for a review of a decision is 50% of the fee that was payable in respect of the application that is the subject of the review

50% of the fee that was payable in respect of the application that is the subject of the review

Modification of a Construction Certificate

Fees for modification of consent, plan or certificate

Name	Fee (excl. GST)	GST	Fee (incl. GST)
Modification of a Construction Certificate [continued]			
Minor Change – e.g. Rearrangement of a window or change in area	\$99.09	\$9.91	\$109.00
Major Area	\$793.64	\$79.36	\$873.00
Modification of a Complying Development Certificate Fees for modification of consent, plan or certificate			
Minor Change – e.g. Rearrangement of a window or change in area	\$104.55	\$10.45	\$115.00
Major Area	\$834.55	\$83.45	\$918.00

Building Information Certificate (cl260 EP&A Reg 2000)

Building Information Certificate	\$150.00 plus \$5.00 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$5,000
	\$650.00 plus \$4.00 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$100,000
	\$1,400.00 plus \$3.50 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$250,000
	Min. Fee excl. GST: \$150.00
Additional Fee	As quoted

a) the amount of the maximum fee that would be payable if the application were an application for development consent, or a complying development certificate (if appropriate), authorising the erection or alteration of any part of the building to which the application relates that has been erected or altered in contravention of the act in the period of 24 months immediately preceding the date of application

Additional Fee As quoted

b) the amount of the maximum fee that would be payable if the application were an application to Council for a construction certificate relating to the erection or alteration of any part of the building to which the application relates that has been erected or altered in contravention of the Act in the period of 24 months immediately preceding the date of the application (cl260 (3A&3B) EP&A Reg 2000)

continued on next page ... Page 10 of 55

		Yr 2026-27	
Name	Fee	GST	Fee
	(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)

Building Information Certificate (cl260 EP&A Reg 2000) [continued]

Additional Fee	As quoted
c) where order 2, 3, 10, 11 or 14 in Part 1 Schedule 5 of the Act has been given in relation to the building unless the order has been revoked on appear	al
Additional Fee	As quoted
d) where person has been found guilty of an offence under the Act in relation to the erection of the building	
Additional Fee	As quoted
e) where the court has made a finding that the building was erected in contravention of a provision of the Act	

Copy of Building Certificate (cl261 EP&A Reg 2000)

Copy of building certificate \$14.00 \$0.00

Certified copy of Document Map or Plan held by Council (cl262 EP&A Reg 2000)

Certified copy of document map or plan held by Council referred to in S10.8(2) of the Act

\$55.00 \$0.00 \$55.00

Fee for certified copy of document, map or plan

Land Rezoning Application & Change of Precinct (DCP)

LEP amendment \$1,464.00 \$0.00 \$1,464.00
All costs to be paid by proponent once the \$1395.00 has been expended

Registration of Certificates where Council is not the Certifying Authority (cl263(2) EP&A Reg

Registration fee \$40.00 \$0.00 \$40.00

Registration of Complying Development Certificate or a Part 6 Certificate being a Construction Certificate, Occupation Certificate or a Subdivision Certificate where Council is not the certifying authority (cl263(2) EP&A Reg 2000)

Principal Certifying Authority Appointment

Fee to appoint Council as PCA

Where Council is not the consent authority

\$11.18 \$123.00

	Yr 2026-27		
Name	Fee (excl. GST)	GST	Fee (incl. GST)
Compliance Inspection as per Consent Conditions			
Development consent compliance inspection fee	\$112.73	\$11.27	\$124.00
Planning and Policy Fees			
Fee for accessing or printing required information Provision of planning, health and building documentation (copies)			As quoted
Temporary Suspension of Alcohol Free Zones or Alcohol Prohibited Areas			
Fee for temporary suspension of alcohol free zones or alcohol prohibited areas – all inclusive	\$862.00	\$0.00	\$862.00
Caravan Park and Manufactured Home Estate Inspections (per S608(s) Local Government	t Act 1993)		
Fee to operate a caravan park, camping ground or manufactured home estate			\$10 per site
	N	Min. Fee excl.	GST: \$10.00
Determination of application for approval to operate a caravan park, camping ground or manufactured home estate (greater than 12 sites). Fee per s	site. Minimum Fee \$1	.06.50	
Inspection fee for manufactured homes, unregistrable moveable homes or associated structures and issuing a Certificate of Compliance	\$129.00	\$0.00	\$129.00
Re-inspection because of non-compliance	\$129.00	\$0.00	\$129.00
Health Inspections			
Hairdresser/Barber Shop Annual License for			
Skin penetration inspection	\$164.00	\$0.00	\$164.00
Other Charges – Bonds			
Landscaping	\$1,469.00	\$0.00	\$1,469.00
Relocation of a building	\$4,437.00	\$0.00	\$4,437.00
Food Premises and Miscellaneous Inspections			

\$192.00

\$0.00

\$192.00

Food premises inspection fee

Yr 2026-27			
Fee	GST	Fee	
(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)	

Food Premises and Miscellaneous Inspections [continued]

Food premises re-inspection fee	\$100.00	\$0.00	\$100.00
Improvement notice	\$330.00	\$0.00	\$330.00
Community / Charity / Non-Profit	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
Mobile food vendors (prescribed under LG Act 1993)	\$116.00	\$0.00	\$116.00
Initial inspection – Swimming Pool Program	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00

Private Swimming Pools – Council Inspection Program – Swimming Pools Amendment Act

First follow up inspection	\$51.82	\$5.18	\$57.00
Second follow up inspection	\$100.00	\$10.00	\$110.00
Registration of private swimming pool on NSW Swimming Pool Register	\$9.09	\$0.91	\$10.00

Private Swimming Pools – For Sale/Lease- Swimming Pools Amendment Act

Initial inspection	\$136.36	\$13.64	\$150.00
First follow up inspection	\$90.91	\$9.09	\$100.00
Duplicate certificate of compliance	\$11.82	\$1.18	\$13.00
Resuscitation chart	\$28.18	\$2.82	\$31.00

Miscellaneous Inspection

Inspection (fire safety, etc)	\$225.00 per hour or \$166.00 Minimum Fee
	Min. Fee excl. GST: \$166.00
Fee for signs	

Aerodrome

ULP Bowser	Unleaded Petro		ted airside at liquin Airport
At cost + 5% margin			
Arrival tax (on restoration of regular passenger transport service)	\$10.00	\$1.00	\$11.00

	Yr 2026-27		
Name	Fee	GST	Fee
	(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)

Aerodrome [continued]

Casual hangarage per night	\$30.91	\$3.09	\$34.00
Departure tax (on restoration of regular passenger transport service)	\$10.00	\$1.00	\$11.00
Hangarage per annum	\$2,228.18	\$222.82	\$2,451.00
Hangar site annual lease costs – single		As per Leas	e Agreement
Hangar site annual lease costs – double		As per Leas	e Agreement
Parking of aircraft in open – per annum	\$847.27	\$84.73	\$932.00
Permit fees per plane per annum (maximum \$1,600.00)	\$559.09	\$55.91	\$615.00
Hangar connection to electricity access fee per annum	\$76.36	\$7.64	\$84.00
Fire Training Facility (Nsw Fire & Rescue)		As per Leas	e Agreement
Land Leased		As per Leas	e Agreement
Fuel site lease	\$648.18	\$64.82	\$713.00

Civic Services

Land Information Fees

Fees for accessing or printing required information

Section 603 rates & charges due (in accordance with Section 603 of the LGA)	\$100.00	\$0.00	\$100.00
Urgent request applicable to all certificates (in addition to certificate fee)	\$116.00	\$0.00	\$116.00
Special water meter reading – Section 603	\$65.00	\$0.00	\$65.00
Copy of rates notice (first copy free/ current year only)	\$6.00	\$0.00	\$6.00
Copy of rates notice (Historic notice / per individual notice copy)	\$24.00	\$0.00	\$24.00
Copy of Rate Account transactions	\$9.00	\$0.00	\$9.00
Section 10.7 (2) Planning certificate	\$71.00	\$0.00	\$71.00
Section 10.7(2) & 10.7 (5) Planning certificate	\$178.00	\$0.00	\$178.00
Dwelling entitlement search	\$106.00	\$0.00	\$106.00
Development approvals information	\$73.00	\$0.00	\$73.00
LG Act & EP&A Act Combined Certificate	\$124.00	\$0.00	\$124.00

Name	
------	--

Yr 2026-27				
Fee	GST	Fee		
(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)		

Government Information Public Access Act (GIPA)

Fees for accessing or printing required information

Search/Retrieval/Redaction	\$20.00	\$0.00	\$20.00
Application Fee	\$30.00	\$0.00	\$30.00
Processing Rate	\$30.00	\$0.00	\$30.00
Internal Review	\$40.00	\$0.00	\$40.00

General Fees

Trailer Hire deposit	\$350.00	\$0.00	\$350.00
Trailer screen hire			As per quote
Hire of portable Audio & Visual equipment) - includes drop off and pick up by Council staff (required)			
Refund of overpayment and/or movement between Rates & Water accounts	\$35.00	\$0.00	\$35.00
Fee for accessing and processing the payment			
Returned Payment Fee			At cost
Dishonoured Payments – Cheques, credit card and others			
Administration fee	\$19.09	\$1.91	\$21.00
Applies to dishonoured payment fees and other transactions as applicable			

Merchant Card Surcharge (based on percentage of total amount transacted by credit card)

Merchant Credit Card Surcharge (BPOINT)	0.6% up to \$3.30
Over the Counter Transactions conducted at Customer Service Centre	0.6% up to \$3.30

Hire of Council Facilities

Casuals Users insurance for Facilities other than Parks & Gardens	\$172.73	\$17.27	\$190.00
Fee for Public Liability Insurance			
Casuals Users insurance for Parks and Gardens	\$86.36	\$8.64	\$95.00
Fee for Public Liability Insurance			

continued on next page ... Page 15 of 55

Name		Yr 2026-27	
		GST	Fee (incl. GST)
Hire of Council Facilities [continued]			
Cleaning and Rubbish Removal (All Hirings)			At cost
The cost of cleaning and rubbish will be deducted from the bond. An invoice will be raised for amounts in excess of the bond paid.			
New Key Issue	\$33.64	\$3.36	\$37.00
Key replacement – lost or not returned	\$45.45	\$4.55	\$50.00
Key Bond	\$309.00	\$0.00	\$309.00
Town Hall			
Setup Fee	\$467.27	\$46.73	\$514.00
Setup and pack down fees for use of the facility			
Wedding Hire package	\$3,501.82	\$350.18	\$3,852.00
Use of full facilities, cleaning, ERC safety warden and setup of function space and plaza area.			
Lawn area Bond	\$309.00	\$0.00	\$309.00
Town Hall Private Use			
Use of Facilities – Other – Theatre & Kitchen + chairs & tables	\$1,400.91	\$140.09	\$1,541.00
(excl. Function, Meeting, stage, backstage)			
Use of Facilities – Other – Entire venue	\$1,867.27	\$186.73	\$2,054.00
Foyer, Function, Meeting, Kitchen, Theatre + chairs & tables (excl. mezzanine, stage, backstage)			
Facility Bond plus damages		\$1,000 + dam	nages at cost
Town Hall Commercial and Government Usage			
Use of Facilities – Other – Entire venue - Half day	\$607.27	\$60.73	\$668.00
Use of Facilities – Other – Entire venue - Full day	\$1,120.91	\$112.09	\$1,233.00
Technical Support			
Staff assistance for use of the facility - Half Day	\$233.64	\$23.36	\$257.00

	,	Yr 2026-27		
Name	Fee (excl. GST)	GST	Fee (incl. GST)	
Technical Support [continued]				
Staff assistance for use of the facility - Full day	\$420.91	\$42.09	\$463.00	
Town Hall Community Organisations/NFPs				
Use of Facilities – Other – Entire venue - Half day	\$233.64	\$23.36	\$257.00	
Use of Facilities – Other – Entire venue – Full day	\$607.27	\$60.73	\$668.00	
1 day hire and 1/2 day for clean up Foyer, Function, Meeting, Kitchen, Theatre + chairs & tables (Mezzanine, stage, backstage neg. by request)				
Use of Facilities – Foyer	\$140.91	\$14.09	\$155.00	
Use of Facilities – Foyer & Function	\$187.27	\$18.73	\$206.00	
Use of Facilities – Foyer, Function, Meeting, Kitchen	\$373.64	\$37.36	\$411.00	
Community Organisations/NFPs		\$500 + damages at		
Civic Plaza (lawn area)				
Base hire of lawn space	\$140.00	\$14.00	\$154.00	
Lawn space and access to electric supply	\$187.27	\$18.73	\$206.00	
Lawn space and access to electric supply and toilet access in DTH	\$280.91	\$28.09	\$309.00	
Multi Arts Centre				
Casual Use/Event		A	As per quote	
Regular Use		As per agreem		
Sunday School - Casual	\$9.09	\$0.91	\$10.00	
Sunday School - Regular		As per agreem		
User Groups Bond plus damages	5	\$250.00 + damages at		

Facility Bond plus damages

\$250.00 + damages at cost

Yr 2026-27			
Fee	GST	Fee	
(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)	

Name

Multi Arts Centre Commercial and Government Usage Multi Arts Centre Community Organisations/NFPs

Companion animals registration fees

Peppin Heritage Centre

Companion animals registration fees

Casual Use/Event			As per quote
Use of Gardens & Reception			As per quote
Cleaning Bond	\$268.00	\$0.00	\$268.00
Electricity Charges			At cost

Recreation Reserves

All Facilities	\$418.18	\$41.82	\$460.00
Wheelie Bin Hire	\$22.73	\$2.27	\$25.00
Includes delivery and collection only where rubbish collection is available. Any daily servicing of bins is to be arranged by the Hirer			
Power – access and any use within 24hr period from time of access	\$38.18	\$3.82	\$42.00
Electricity Usage per Day per Unit accessed			
Request for Signage	\$239.09	\$23.91	\$263.00
Depot Staff to drop off and pick up			
Electric Vehicle Charging Station	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00

Conargo Memorial Hall – functions

Hall Only	\$239.09	\$23.91	\$263.00
Kitchen Only	\$180.00	\$18.00	\$198.00
Outside Facilities	\$90.91	\$9.09	\$100.00
Bond	\$253.00	\$0.00	\$253.00
Half Day	\$60.00	\$6.00	\$66.00

Yr 2026-27			
Fee	GST	Fee	
(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)	

Gardens, Reserves and Sporting Grounds

Hardinge Street

Deniliquin RAMS Football & Netball Club – Lease	As per lease

Rotary Park

Blue Heelers Rugby	As per agreement
Deniliquin Drovers Rugby Club	As per agreement
Strike Force Academy	As per agreement
Wanderers Spccer Club	As per agreement
Deniliquin District Soccer Club	As per agreement
Casual/Day	\$142.73 \$14.27 \$157.00
Other approved activities Bond	\$307.00 \$0.00 \$307.00
REFERENCE at Council Discretion	

Scott's Park/Rocket Park

Use of Facilities – Commercial (less than 200 people)	\$279.09	\$27.91	\$307.00
REFERENCE at Council discretion. Booking form must be completed. Bond and Insurances required.			
Use of Facilities – Commercial (more than 200 people)		Quote for eacl	h application
REFERENCE at Council discretion. Application in writing.			
Commercial venture Bond		Quote for eacl	h application
REFERENCE at Council discretion			
Use of Facilities – Community groups			No charge
Per Day community groups (non fee charging activities) No exclusive use. Booking form must be completed. Insurances required.			
Use of Facilities – Community personal recreational use			No charge
Use by community for personal group recreational activities eg birthdays parties, family gatherings. Does not include exclusive use of facility or counci structures to be erected a booking form must be completed. Other bookings will be taken for information.	l assistance for s	etting up etc. If a	any

M	OB	-	
- 13	an	ПΕ	

	Yr 2026-27	
Fee	GST	Fee
(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)

Scott's Park/Rocket Park [continued]

Scott's Park/Rocket Park [continued]			
Bond	\$298.00	\$0.00	\$298.00
Other approved activities Bond- REFERENCE at Council Discretion			
Additional Fee		Co	ost plus 30%
Any assistance/resources required from Council will be invoiced at cost plus 30%.			
Waring Gardens			
Use of Facilities – Commercial (less than 500 people)	\$270.91	\$27.09	\$298.00
REFERENCE at Council discretion. Application in writing			
Use of Facilities – Commercial (more than 500 participants)		Quote for eacl	h application
REFERENCE at Council discretion. Application in writing			
Commercial venture Bond		Quote for eacl	n application
REFERENCE at Council discretion			
Group fitness or training. No bond required.			No charge
Use of Facilities – Community groups			No charge
Community groups (non fee charging activities) Per day. No exclusive use. Booking form must be completed. Insurances required.			
Use of Facilities – Community groups	\$134.55	\$13.45	\$148.00
Community groups (markets charging stall holders fees) Per day. Booking form must be completed. Insurances required.			
Use of Facilities – Community personal recreational use			No charge
Use by community for personal group recreational activities eg birthdays parties, family gatherings, weddings ceremonies (not commercially organised or council assistance for setting up etc. If any structures to be erected a booking form must be completed. Other bookings will be taken for information		de exclusive use	e of facility
Additional Fee		Co	ost plus 30%
Any assistance/resources required from Council will be at cost plus 30%.			
Other approved activities Bond	\$298.00	\$0.00	\$298.00

REFERENCE at Council Discretion

		Yr 2026-27	
Name	Fee	GST	Fee
	(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)

Waring Gardens [continued]

Use of Facilities – Other	\$147.27	\$14.73	\$162.00
Approved activities/ Day			

Edward River Oval

Casual/Day			As per quote
Bond	\$283.00	\$0.00	\$283.00
REFERENCE at Council Discretion			

Memorial Park

P&A Society			
As per agreement			
Electricity at cost			At cost
Reinstatement of grounds at cost			At cost
P A Society Sheep Dog Trials/ Day		As p	er agreement
Knock Out Sports Carnivals Msc Activities upon application			As per quote
Deniliquin District Cricket Association/ Annum		As p	er agreement
Deniliquin Rovers Football & Netball Club		As p	er agreement
Electricity			At cost
Deniliquin Collectors Club		As p	er agreement
Deniliquin Netball Association		As p	er agreement
Equestrian Events Including Tent Pegging/ Day		As p	er agreement
Bond	\$7,606.00	\$0.00	\$7,606.00
Circuses and Other approved activities			As per quote
Bond	\$652.00	\$0.00	\$652.00
Electricity Usage			At cost
Cleaning & Rubbish removal (all Hirings)			At cost
The cost for cleaning & rubbish removal will be deducted from the bond. An invoice will be raised for amounts in excess of the bond paid			

		Yr 2026-27		
Name	Fee (excl. GST)	GST	Fee (incl. GST)	
Booroorban				
Hall Hire Fees	\$126.36	\$12.64	\$139.00	
Hall Hire Fees	\$257.27	\$25.73	\$283.00	
Meeting room/kitchen only	\$47.27	\$4.73	\$52.00	
Meeting room/kitchen only	\$93.64	\$9.36	\$103.00	
Wanganella				
Hall Hire Fees – per day	\$299.09	\$29.91	\$329.00	
Pretty Pine				
Use of Facilities – Other	\$418.18	\$41.82	\$460.00	
Including Kitchen & Cool room	\$239.09	\$23.91	\$263.00	
Hall only	\$60.00	\$6.00	\$66.00	
Hall Hire Fees	\$122.73	\$12.27	\$135.00	
Kitchen hire Only – Cool room, utensils, crockery, cutlery and toilets	\$180.00	\$18.00	\$198.00	
BBQ Hire only	\$33.64	\$3.36	\$37.00	
Blighty				
Blighty Football + Power at cost	\$1,790.00	\$179.00	\$1,969.00	
Blighty Netball	\$2,387.27	\$238.73	\$2,626.00	
Blighty Tennis	\$1,195.45	\$119.55	\$1,315.00	
Extra Club functions per event	\$126.36	\$12.64	\$139.00	
Deniliquin Children's Centre	\$79.09	\$7.91	\$87.00	
Tennis Rooms and Courts	\$96.36	\$9.64	\$106.00	
Tennis Rooms and Courts (individuals)	\$39.09	\$3.91	\$43.00	
Main Hall	\$157.27	\$15.73	\$173.00	
Main Hall & Kiosk	\$299.09	\$29.91	\$329.00	
Clubrooms and kitchen (Deniliquin Children's Centre)	\$76.36	\$7.64	\$84.00	
Clubrooms and kitchen (all other purposes)	\$151.82	\$15.18	\$167.00	

continued on next page ... Page 22 of 55

		Yr 2026-27	
Name	Fee (excl. GST)	GST	Fee (incl. GST)
Blighty [continued]			
Meeting Room	\$96.36	\$9.64	\$106.00
Private Functions	\$538.18	\$53.82	\$592.00
Functions booked by schools, Service Clubs and Charities may be discounted by negotiation with the Management Committee			
Bond	\$257.00	\$0.00	\$257.00
REFERENCE subject to the premises being left clean and no damage			
Conargo Memorial Hall meeting hire			
Full Day	\$119.09	\$11.91	\$131.00
Tender Documents			
Tender Documents – Electronic			No charge
Tender Documents – Hard Copy	\$100.00	\$0.00	\$100.00
Bike Hire			
8hr Hire			No charge
Bond	\$20.00	\$0.00	\$20.00
Property Rentals			
Medical Centre Rental			Annual lease
Crossing Cafe Rental			Annual lease
McLeans Beach Caravan Park Lease			Annual lease
81 Hunter street			Annual lease
Lawson Syphon Road Reserve			Annual lease
Shell Co Of Australia			
Part of Lagoon Street			Annual lease
Radio Tower Optus			Annual lease

Annual lease

Radio Tower Essential Energy

Property Rentals [continued]

Road reserve Conargo (Hussey)	Annual lease
Office Rental – Former Conargo Shire Offices	Annual lease
Seeding Compound Rental	Annual lease
Saleyards	Annual lease
Mill's Pit Block	Annual lease
Wanganella Reserve	Annual lease
Conargo Land (Scoble)	Annual lease
Aerodrome Residence	Annual lease

Animal Management

Amounts relating to Companion Animal fees are set external (to Council) and therefore these may change depending on when Council is made aware of the applicable amounts to be charged for this year.

Companion Animal Registration – Dogs & Cats (Lifetime Registration)

Dog – Entire (after relevant age)	\$269.00	\$0.00	\$269.00
Cat – Desexed or Not Desexed	\$70.00	\$0.00	\$70.00
Dog – Desexed (by relevant age)	\$80.00	\$0.00	\$80.00
Dog/Cat – Desexed (by relevant age eligible pensioner)	\$35.00	\$0.00	\$35.00
Dog – Not Desexed (recognised breeder)	\$80.00	\$0.00	\$80.00
Cat – Not Desexed (recognised breeder)	\$70.00	\$0.00	\$70.00
Dog – Working/Service of State/Assistance	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
Dog – Desexed (sold by pound/shelter and rehoming organisation)	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
Registration Late Fee	\$23.00	\$0.00	\$23.00
Restricted and dangerous dog enclosure inspection fee		As p	er legislation

Annual Permit Category

Cat not desexed by four months of age	\$99.00	\$0.00	\$99.00
Dangerous Dog	\$236.00	\$0.00	\$236.00

	Υ	Yr 2026-27		
Name	Fee (excl. GST)	GST	Fee (incl. GST)	
Annual Permit Category [continued]				
Restricted Dog	\$236.00	\$0.00	\$236.00	
Permit Late Fee	\$23.00	\$0.00	\$23.00	
Companion Animal Impounding Fees				
Unregistered dog – Release fee	\$81.00	\$0.00	\$81.00	
Unregistered dog – + Vet fee			Cost + 10%	
Unregistered dog + Appropriate registration fee			See above	
Registered dog – Release fee – first offence	\$84.00	\$0.00	\$84.00	
Maintenance charge (Companion Animals Act) – per day	\$21.00	\$0.00	\$21.00	
Surrender of companion animals	\$98.00	\$0.00	\$98.00	
Traps/Cages Hire – Deposit	\$44.00	\$0.00	\$44.00	
Bond				
Traps/Cages Hire – Hire per week	\$18.18	\$1.82	\$20.00	
Stock Impounding Fees				
Impounding (sheep, pigs, goats) per head per day	\$63.00	\$0.00	\$63.00	
Impounding large stock	\$78.00	\$0.00	\$78.00	
Release fee – first offence	\$113.00	\$0.00	\$113.00	
Maintenance fee (sheep, pig, goat)	\$14.00	\$0.00	\$14.00	
Maintenance fee (cow, bull, horse)	\$17.00	\$0.00	\$17.00	
Conveyance fee (sheep, pig, cow, goat, horse)		Cartage	fee plus 15%	
Other Impounding Fees				
Sign – release impounded sign	\$106.00	\$0.00	\$106.00	
Vehicle Impounding Fees				
Abandoned vehicle impounding	\$179.00	\$0.00	\$179.00	

	Yr 2026-27	
Fee	GST	Fee
(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)

Vehicle Impounding Fees [continued]

Abandoned vehicle – towing	Tow charges plu		jes plus \$103
Release impounded vehicle	\$156.00	\$0.00	\$156.00

Microchipping fees

Special promotion days			Free
Normal fee	\$71.82	\$7.18	\$79.00

Burying of dead animals (dead stock pit)

Small animals – per head (sheep, goat, etc)	\$37.27	\$3.73	\$41.00
Large animals – per head (cattle, horse, etc)	\$67.27	\$6.73	\$74.00

Wanganella Common Rental

Wanganella Common Rental	\$3,851.82	\$385.18	\$4,237.00
--------------------------	------------	----------	------------

Desexing Program

Pensioner Concession Card Holders

Desexing Program – Female Dog	\$55.45	\$5.55	\$61.00
Desexing Program – Male Dog	\$39.09	\$3.91	\$43.00
Desexing Program – Female Cat	\$39.09	\$3.91	\$43.00
Desexing Program – Male Cat	\$33.64	\$3.36	\$37.00

Pensioner Health Care Card Holders

Waste Disposal fees – Garbage tip recycling or transfer Station

Desexing Program – Female Dog	\$88.18	\$8.82	\$97.00
Desexing Program – Male Dog	\$72.73	\$7.27	\$80.00
Desexing Program – Female Cat	\$72.73	\$7.27	\$80.00

continued on next page ...

		Yr 2026-27			
Name	Fee (excl. GST)	GST	Fee (incl. GST)		
Pensioner Health Care Card Holders [continued]					
Desexing Program – Male Cat	\$67.27	\$6.73	\$74.00		
Cemetery Fees					
General Cemetery					
Burial site reservation fee	\$1,113.00	\$0.00	\$1,113.00		
Single grave interment	\$1,056.36	\$105.64	\$1,162.00		
Triple depth interment			As per quote		
Double grave interment	\$1,179.09	\$117.91	\$1,297.00		
Oversize grave	\$1,240.91	\$124.09	\$1,365.00		
Internment of body – penalty rates, weekends & public holidays	\$374.55	\$37.45	\$412.00		
Re-opening of grave for second internment	\$1,179.09	\$117.91	\$1,297.00		
Removal/replacement of monument for excavation (works to be undertaken by a Monumental Mason)			As per quote		
Re-opening and closing a vault			As per quote		
Reception of ashes for burial (existing grave)	\$301.82	\$30.18	\$332.00		
Removal of deceased from one part of cemetery to another			At cost		
Permission to erect monument	\$142.00	\$0.00	\$142.00		
Columbarium					
Perpetual lease fee	\$307.00	\$0.00	\$307.00		
Interment fee	\$279.09	\$27.91	\$307.00		
Cost of plaque			As per quote		
Lawn Cemetery – Land for each grave and perpetual maintenance					
Perpetual lease fee	\$1,406.00	\$0.00	\$1,406.00		
Single grave interment	\$1,056.36	\$105.64	\$1,162.00		
Double grave interment	\$1,168.18	\$116.82	\$1,285.00		
Oversize grave	\$1,234.55	\$123.45	\$1,358.00		

	Yr 2026-27		
Name Control of the C	Fee (excl. GST)	GST	Fee (incl. GST
	(exci. 031)		(11101. 001)
Lawn Cemetery – Land for each grave and perpetual maintenance [continued]			
Install plaque	\$190.91	\$19.09	\$210.00
Interment of body – penalty rates, weekends & public holidays	\$374.55	\$37.45	\$412.00
Re-opening of grave for second internment	\$1,119.09	\$111.91	\$1,231.00
Re-opening of grave for second interment – penalty rates, weekends and public holidays	\$374.55	\$37.45	\$412.00
Cost of plaque		As per qu	ote plus 10%
Children's Cemetery			
Perpetual lease fee	\$1,406.00	\$0.00	\$1,406.00
Single grave interment	\$1,056.36	\$105.64	\$1,162.00
Single grave interment – still/new born	\$109.09	\$10.91	\$120.00
Install plaque	\$190.91	\$19.09	\$210.00
Interment of body – penalty rates, weekends & public holidays	\$374.55	\$37.45	\$412.00
Cost of plaque		As per qu	ote plus 10%
Memorial Rose Garden			
Perpetual lease fee	\$1,499.00	\$0.00	\$1,499.00
Interment Fee	\$301.82	\$30.18	\$332.00
Cost of plaque			As per quote
Cost of rose	\$112.73	\$11.27	\$124.00
Research Activities			
Historical/Cemetery research	\$86.00	\$0.00	\$86.00
Fee for utilisation of staff for various activities			
All Cemeteries			

Internment Services Levy – Burial

Internment Services Levy – Ash

\$177.00

\$72.00

\$160.91

\$65.45

\$16.09

\$6.55

		Yr 2026-27	
Name	Fee	GST	Fee
	(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)

All Cemeteries [continued]

Internment Services Levy – Cremation \$42.73 \$4.27

Works

Fire Hazard Removal

Fire Hazard Reduction Service Fee

As per quote – Minimum charge \$626.00

Min. Fee excl. GST: \$626.00

Fee to cover Council costs when property owners do not comply with direction from Council to clean up their properties requiring Council to do the work. This is the only situation that Council shall undertake Fire Hazard Reduction. Minimum fee based on 4 hours work @ \$136/hr (including staff, plant and tipping fees, etc)

Private Works

Private Works Price on application

All private works are to be undertaken in accordance with Council's adopted Private Works Policy. Note: Council does not dry hire plant.

Noxious weeds

Fees to recover costs for labour and materials etc

Reinstatement Works

Fees for Water Supply

Kerb & Gutter	\$250.00	\$0.00	\$250.00
Foot Paving	\$326.00	\$0.00	\$326.00

Undertake Activity on Public Road Reserve

Fees for Water Supply

Road Activity Permit	\$103.00	\$0.00	\$103.00
----------------------	----------	--------	----------

	Yr 2026-27			
Name	Fee (excl. GST)	GST	Fee (incl. GST)	
	, ,		, , ,	
Road Opening Fees				
Fees for Water Supply				
Permit to work on road pavement for driveway crossover, stormwater connection or driveway culvert crossing	\$244.00	\$0.00	\$244.00	
Permit to work on footpath or nature strip area only for the above purposes	\$132.00	\$0.00	\$132.00	
Reinstatement		Quoted or	n application	
See Private Works for Rates				
Temporary Road Closures				
Traffic Control measures – installation and removal		Quoted or	n application	
Installation and removal of traffic control measures such as barriers, boards and signage, including hiring of boards and signs.				
Special Event Application Fee	\$323.00	\$0.00	\$323.00	
Traffic Management				
Traffic Management Plan Preparation Fee – Simple plan, 1 page based on standard TCP	\$148.18	\$14.82	\$163.00	
Traffic Management Plan Preparation Fee – Complex Plan, 1 page or more requiring changes to standard TCP's		Quoted or	n application	
Hire Fee per Day – Signs/Bollards/Traffic Cones – Quoted on complexity of TCP requirements		Min C	Cost \$35/day	
		Min. Fee excl. (GST: \$35.00	
Banner Poles Hardinge Street & Davidson Street				
Supply and Installation of Banners, including supply of Banner			As quoted	
Truck Wash Facility				
Liquid Trade Waste Application fees				
Truck wash fee (per minute)	\$6.36	\$0.64	\$7.00	
Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)				

Loader 416HT (Bucket capacity 1.6m3)

\$197.00

\$17.91

\$179.09

		Yr 2026-27	
Name	Fee	GST	Fee
	(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)

Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator) [continued]

Loader CAT 024 (Busket conscity Em2)	ቀ ንበን 7ን	ቀ20 27	фэээ 0 0
Loader CAT 924 (Bucket capacity 5m3)	\$202.73	\$20.27	\$223.00
Backhoe	\$159.09	\$15.91	\$175.00
Dozer (CAT D6T)	\$245.45	\$24.55	\$270.00
Grader (CAT 12M)	\$236.36	\$23.64	\$260.00
Multi-tyred Roller (24 Tonne)	\$169.09	\$16.91	\$186.00
Vibrating Roller Pad Foot (20 Tonne)	\$169.09	\$16.91	\$186.00
Vibrating Roller Smooth Drum (20 Tonne)	\$169.09	\$16.91	\$186.00
Tractor	\$134.55	\$13.45	\$148.00
Slasher Tractor Combination	\$205.45	\$20.55	\$226.00
Trucks – Water Cart 6,000 litre	\$131.82	\$13.18	\$145.00
Trucks – Water Cart 12,000 litre	\$196.36	\$19.64	\$216.00
Trucks – Water Cart 18,000 litre	\$219.09	\$21.91	\$241.00
Truck – Low Loader	\$7.27	\$0.73	\$8.00
Truck – Low Loader	\$209.09	\$20.91	\$230.00
Truck 6m3 – Tipping	\$131.82	\$13.18	\$145.00
Truck/Trailer 18m3 – Tipping	\$205.45	\$20.55	\$226.00
Truck Suction Sweeper	\$205.45	\$20.55	\$226.00
Truck Jet Patcher (Aggregate and Emulsion at cost plus)	\$205.45	\$20.55	\$226.00
Truck Weed Spraying Units 3000ltr (chemicals at cost plus)	\$152.73	\$15.27	\$168.00
Telescopic Handler JCB531-70 (Max Lift Height 7m - Max Lift Capacity 3,100kg)	\$179.09	\$17.91	\$197.00

Waste Management

Waste Charges per annum

Domestic Waste Charge per Property (set of 3 bins)	\$574.00	\$0.00	\$574.00
Vacant Land Domestic Waste Charge	\$114.00	\$0.00	\$114.00
Additional Green Bin – Fogo Bin	\$226.00	\$0.00	\$226.00
Additional Yellow Bin – Recycling bin	\$155.00	\$0.00	\$155.00

Community Recycling Centre

All Batteries	Free
Paint	Free
Scrap steel	Free
Reusable items (Tip shop)	Free
Degassed refrigerators/Freezers/Air Conditioners	Free
eWaste	Free
Waste oil	Free
All Gas Cylinders	Free
Globes	Free
Vegetable Oil Drums	Free
Drum Muster Drums (Triple rinsed clean)	Free

Waste Depot Charges

Replacement Kitchen Caddy		TBC		
TBC				
Green waste	\$7.95	\$0.80	\$8.75	
General Solid Waste/Mixed Waste	\$22.73	\$2.27	\$25.00	
Construction & Demolition Waste	\$118.18	\$11.82	\$130.00	
Commercial & Industrial Waste Under 1000m3/Anum	\$78.18	\$7.82	\$86.00	
Commercial & Industrial Waste Over 1000m3/Anum	\$42.73	\$4.27	\$47.00	
Motor Oil Drums (cleaned)	\$77.27	\$7.73	\$85.00	
Refrigerators/Freezers/Air Conditioners	\$47.27	\$4.73	\$52.00	
Tyres – Car (max 4)	\$12.73	\$1.27	\$14.00	
Tyres – Truck	\$22.73	\$2.27	\$25.00	
Tyres – Tractor	\$28.18	\$2.82	\$31.00	
Car Bodies	\$42.73	\$4.27	\$47.00	
Disposal of Rubbish in incorrect area tip	\$80.00	\$8.00	\$88.00	
Fine for non compliance				

Waste Depot Charges [continued]

All Mattress	\$33.64	\$3.36	\$37.00
Furniture – soft furnishing (lounge/recliner)	\$30.00	\$3.00	\$33.00
Asbestos (from within Edward River LGA only)	\$150.00	\$15.00	\$165.00
Contaminated soil from within Edward River LGA (with approval of the EPA, Test results required)	\$149.09	\$14.91	\$164.00
Asbestos/Waste from outside the Edward River Council municipality to be quoted on request	As per quote		
Inert waste such as clean fill suitable for cover material – Free of Charge	Free for Edward River Residents		

Sewerage

Fees for accessing required information

Sewer Charges

Use of General Equipment fee – Civic or other

Non residential – Volume Charge	\$2.20	\$0.00	\$2.20
Sewer Non-Residential Usage Charge			

Sewer Access Charge

Use of General Equipment fee – Civic or other

Residential Sewer Unconnected Charge	\$534.00	\$0.00	\$534.00
Residential Sewer Connected Charge	\$1,060.00	\$0.00	\$1,060.00
Non-Residential Sewer Unconnected Charge	\$534.00	\$0.00	\$534.00
Non-Residential Sewer Connected Charge	\$1,060.00	\$0.00	\$1,060.00

Sewerage Dual Occupancy Charge

Dual Occupancy Residencies \$1,055.00 \$0.00 \$1,05

Sewerage Works & Inspection

Sewer Testing – Other Buildings	\$145.00	\$0.00	\$145.00
---------------------------------	----------	--------	----------

	Yr 2026-27	
Fee	GST	Fee
(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)

Sewerage Works & Inspection [continued]

Sewer Connections	As per qu	As per quote. Minimum charge is \$591		
		Min. Fee excl. (GST: \$591.00	
Sewer Drainage Diagrams	\$47.00	\$0.00	\$47.00	
Sewer Main & Point Map	\$16.00	\$0.00	\$16.00	
Sewer Drainage Diagrams copy of certificates and Drainage Diagrams	\$10.00	\$0.00	\$10.00	

Tankered Waste

Fees for utilisation of staff for various activities

Septic pump out at Sewer Treatment Plant – Septage	\$33.00	\$0.00	\$33.00
Septic pump out at Sewer Treatment Plant – Effluent	\$4.35	\$0.00	\$4.35
Chemical Toilet effluent disposal at Sewer Treatment Plant	\$20.0	00/kl Minimum C	harge \$20.01
		Min. Fee excl.	GST: \$20.01

Section 64 Sewer Contributions

\$5,486.00 \$0.00 \$5,486.00

Water

Supply Of Water from Council Water Supply System (per kilolitre)

Standpipe/Water sales	\$11.00	\$0.00	\$11.00
Draw water from a council water supply or a standpipe or sell water so drawn			
Avdata Water Supply access key	\$59.00	\$0.00	\$59.00

Water Supply

Water Meter Testing Fee	\$293.00	\$0.00	\$293.00
Pressure flow test application and fire service tests (service point on Council's main	\$168.00	\$0.00	\$168.00

continued on next page ... Page 34 of 55

		Yr 2026-27		
Name	Fee (excl. GST)	GST	Fee (incl. GST)	
Water Supply [continued]				
Additional Water Meter Reading	\$68.00	\$0.00	\$68.00	
Turn off Mains for Plumber	\$135.00	\$0.00	\$135.00	
Plugging, Removal or Abandonment 20mm to 50mm of service at the meter	\$206.00	\$0.00	\$206.00	
Plugging, removal of service from main			As per quote	
Backflow prevention Device Inspection – 20mm to 100mm	\$362.00	\$0.00	\$362.00	
Water Connection (Filtered and raw water) up to 25mm				
Connection to main on same side of road	\$2,038.00	\$0.00	\$2,038.00	
Connection to main on opposite side of road	\$3,806.00	\$0.00	\$3,806.00	
Other connections			As per quote	
Removal of water limiting device			As per quote	
Water Supply (Residential – Filtered Water)				
Access Charge	\$440.00	\$0.00	\$440.00	
Usage Charge	\$1.20	\$0.00	\$1.20	
Usage Charge	\$1.72	\$0.00	\$1.72	
Water Supply (Residential – Raw Water)				
Access Charge	\$223.00	\$0.00	\$223.00	
Usage Charge	\$0.89	\$0.00	\$0.89	
Water Supply Non potable (Conargo, Wanganella & Booroorban)				
Access Charge	\$127.00	\$0.00	\$127.00	
Usage Charge	\$0.86	\$0.00	\$0.86	
Connection to Main Supply	\$398.00	\$0.00	\$398.00	
Dual Occupancy residences	\$1,045.00	\$0.00	\$1,045.00	

		Yr 2026-27		
Name	Fee (excl. GST)	GST	Fee (incl. GST	
Nater Supply (Non-Residential – Filtered and Raw Water)				
Access Charge – 20mm connection size	\$368.00	\$0.00	\$368.00	
Access Charge – 25mm connection size	\$596.00	\$0.00	\$596.00	
Access Charge – 32mm connection size	\$766.00	\$0.00	\$766.00	
Access Charge – 40mm connection size	\$978.00	\$0.00	\$978.00	
Access Charge – 50mm connection size	\$1,242.00	\$0.00	\$1,242.00	
Access Charge – 80mm connection size	\$2,413.00	\$0.00	\$2,413.00	
Access Charge – 100mm connection size	\$2,722.00	\$0.00	\$2,722.00	
Raw Water Usage Charge	\$0.89	\$0.00	\$0.89	
Raw Water Usage Charge – Community Land	\$0.89	\$0.00	\$0.89	
Filtered Water Usage Charge	\$1.72	\$0.00	\$1.72	
Water headworks Liquid Trade Waste	\$4,416.00	\$0.00	\$4,416.00	
Application fees				
Category 1	\$142.00	\$0.00	\$142.00	
Category 2	\$277.00	\$0.00	\$277.00	
Category 3	\$411.00	\$0.00	\$411.00	
Annual fees				
Category 1 Discharger	\$228.00	\$0.00	\$228.00	
Category 2 Discharger	\$228.00	\$0.00	\$228.00	
Category 3 Discharger	\$228.00	\$0.00	\$228.00	
Larger Discharger	\$228.00	\$0.00	\$228.00	
Industrial Discharger	\$228.00	\$0.00	\$228.00	
Re Inspection Fee	\$228.00	\$0.00	\$228.00	

Yr 2026-27			
Fee	GST	Fee	
(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)	

Liquid Trade Waste Usage Charges for Discharge with Prescribed Pre-Treatment

Category 1 Discharger with appropriate equipment	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
Category 1 Discharger without appropriate pre-treatment	\$2.13	\$0.00	\$2.13
Category 2 Discharger with appropriate equipment	\$2.13	\$0.00	\$2.13
Category 2 Discharger without appropriate pre-treatment	\$19.56	\$0.00	\$19.56

Non Compliance Charges for Category 3

Ph coefficient 0.38 to be calculated with equation 3 in liquid Trade waste policy (refer to equation 4 & 5 in Trade Waste policy for other parameters)	To be calculated
Liquid Trade Waste Usage Charge	

Excess Mass Charge

Aluminium	\$1.15	\$0.00	\$1.15
Ammonia	\$3.45	\$0.00	\$3.45
Arsenic	\$100.00	\$0.00	\$100.00
Barium	\$51.00	\$0.00	\$51.00
Biochemical Oxygen demands – Up to 600mg/L (for greater than 600mg/L refer to equation no 2)	\$1.15	\$0.00	\$1.15
Boron	\$1.15	\$0.00	\$1.15
Bromine	\$21.57	\$0.00	\$21.57
Cadmium	\$454.00	\$0.00	\$454.00
Chloride			No charge
Chlorinated Hydocarbons	\$51.00	\$0.00	\$51.00
Chromium	\$34.00	\$0.00	\$34.00
Cobalt	\$22.00	\$0.00	\$22.00
Copper	\$22.00	\$0.00	\$22.00
Fluoride	\$8.00	\$0.00	\$8.00
Formaldehyde	\$2.29	\$0.00	\$2.29
Oil and Grease (Total O & G)	\$2.29	\$0.00	\$2.29
Herbicides/defoliant	\$982.00	\$0.00	\$982.00
Iron	\$2.29	\$0.00	\$2.29

		Yr 2026-27		
Name	Fee	GST	Fee	
	(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)	

Excess Mass Charge [continued]

Lead	\$51.00	\$0.00	\$51.00
Lithium	\$12.00	\$0.00	\$12.00
Manganese	\$12.00	\$0.00	\$12.00
Mercury	\$3,301.00	\$0.00	\$3,301.00
Methylene Blue Active Substance (MBAS)	\$1.15	\$0.00	\$1.15
Molybdenum	\$1.15	\$0.00	\$1.15
Nickel	\$34.00	\$0.00	\$34.00
Total Kjeldahl Nitrogen (TKN)	\$1.15	\$0.00	\$1.15
Organoarsenic Compounds	\$982.00	\$0.00	\$982.00
Pesticides General (excludes organochlorins & organophosphates)	\$982.00	\$0.00	\$982.00
Petroleum Hydrocarbons (non-flammable)	\$3.45	\$0.00	\$3.45
Phenolic Compounds (non-chlorinated	\$12.00	\$0.00	\$12.00
Phosphorus (Total P)	\$2.29	\$0.00	\$2.29
Polynuclear Aromatic Hydrocarbons (PAHs)	\$22.00	\$0.00	\$22.00
Selenium	\$70.00	\$0.00	\$70.00
Silver	\$2.29	\$0.00	\$2.29
Sulphate (SO4)	\$1.15	\$0.00	\$1.15
Sulphide	\$2.29	\$0.00	\$2.29
Sulphite	\$2.29	\$0.00	\$2.29
Suspended Solids (SS)	\$2.29	\$0.00	\$2.29
Thiosulphate	\$1.15	\$0.00	\$1.15
Tin	\$12.00	\$0.00	\$12.00
Total Dissolved Solids (TDS)	\$1.15	\$0.00	\$1.15
Uranium	\$12.00	\$0.00	\$12.00
Zinc	\$22.00	\$0.00	\$22.00

Food Waste Disposal Charge

Food waste disposal Charge	\$29.00	\$0.00	\$29.00
1 ood waste disposal ondige	Ψ23.00	Ψ0.00	Ψ23.00

Printing/Photocopying A4 – Black & White \$0.45 \$0.05 \$0.50 Printing/Photocopying A4 – Colour \$1.09 \$0.11 \$1.20 Printing/Photocopying A3 – Black & White \$0.91 \$0.09 \$1.00 Printing/Photocopying A3 – Black & White (Double-sided) \$1.82 \$0.18 \$2.00 Printing/Photocopying A4 – Colour (Double-sided) \$1.82 \$0.18 \$2.00 Printing/Photocopying A4 – Colour (Double-sided) \$1.82 \$0.18 \$2.00 Printing/Photocopying A3 – Black & White (Double-sided) \$1.82 \$0.18 \$2.00 Printing/Photocopying A3 – Colour (Double-sided) \$2.73 \$0.27 \$3.00 Microfilm/Piche - Printout \$0.45 \$0.05 \$0.50 Scanning A4 \$0.91 \$0.05 \$0.05 Computers Overdue Items Books Free Video/ DVD Free Charge for items not Returned after Overdue Notice Issued, or Damaged Beyond Repair Recommended retail price of item plus GST (plus any overdue charge) At cost		Y	Yr 2026-27		
Reservations \$2.05 \$0.00 \$2.05 \$0.00 \$2.05 \$0.00 \$2.05 \$0.00 \$2.05 \$0.00 \$2.05 \$0.00 \$2.05 \$0.00 \$2.05 \$0.00 \$2.05 \$0.00 \$2.05 \$0.00 \$2.05 \$0.00 \$2.05 \$0.00	Name		GST		
Reservations \$2.05 \$0.00 \$2.05		(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)	
Reservations \$2.05 \$0.00 \$2.05	Edward River Library				
Photocopying and Printing S0.45 \$0.05 \$0.50	•				
Printing/Photocopying A4 – Black & White \$0.45 \$0.50 Printing/Photocopying A4 – Colour \$1.09 \$0.11 \$1.20 Printing/Photocopying A3 – Black & White \$0.91 \$0.90 \$1.00 Printing/Photocopying A3 – Black & White (Double-sided) \$0.73 \$0.07 \$0.80 Printing/Photocopying A4 – Colour (Double-sided) \$0.73 \$0.18 \$2.00 Printing/Photocopying A4 – Colour (Double-sided) \$1.82 \$0.18 \$2.00 Printing/Photocopying A3 – Black & White (Double-sided) \$1.82 \$0.18 \$2.00 Printing/Photocopying A3 – Colour (Double-sided) \$1.82 \$0.18 \$2.00 Printing/Photocopying A3 – Colour (Double-sided) \$1.82 \$0.18 \$2.00 Microfilm/Fiche – Printout \$0.45 \$0.05 \$0.50 Scanning A4 \$0.91 \$0.05 \$0.50 Scanning A4 \$0.91 \$0.09 \$1.00 Computers Public Computers No charge Video/ DVD Free Charge for items not Returned after Overdue Notice Issued, or Damaged Beyond Repair	Reservations	\$2.05	\$0.00	\$2.05	
Printing/Photocopying A4 - Colour \$1.09 \$0.11 \$1.20 Printing/Photocopying A3 - Black & White \$0.91 \$0.09 \$1.00 Printing/Photocopying A3 - Colour \$1.82 \$0.18 \$2.00 Printing/Photocopying A4 - Black & White (Double-sided) \$1.82 \$0.18 \$2.00 Printing/Photocopying A4 - Colour (Double-sided) \$1.82 \$0.18 \$2.00 Printing/Photocopying A3 - Colour (Double-sided) \$1.82 \$0.18 \$2.00 Printing/Photocopying A3 - Colour (Double-sided) \$2.73 \$0.27 \$0.00 Microfflim/Fich - Printout \$0.45 \$0.05 \$0.50 Scanning A4 \$0.91 \$0.09 \$1.00 Computers Overdue Items Books Free Video/ DVD Free Charge for items not Returned after Overdue Notice Issued, or Damaged Beyond Repair Recommended retail price of item plus GST (plus any overdue charge) At cost Tuition, Book Covering and Laminating Research or Computer tuition \$53.64 \$5.36 \$59.00	Photocopying and Printing				
Printing/Photocopying A3 – Black & White \$0.09 \$1.00 Printing/Photocopying A3 – Colour \$1.82 \$0.18 \$2.00 Printing/Photocopying A4 – Black & White (Double-sided) \$0.07 \$0.07 \$0.80 Printing/Photocopying A4 – Colour (Double-sided) \$1.82 \$0.18 \$2.00 Printing/Photocopying A3 – Colour (Double-sided) \$1.82 \$0.18 \$2.00 Printing/Photocopying A3 – Colour (Double-sided) \$2.73 \$0.27 \$3.00 Microfilm/Fiche – Printout \$0.45 \$0.05 \$0.50 Scanning A4 \$0.91 \$0.09 \$1.00 Computers Public Computers No charge Overdue Items Books \$1.82 \$0.05 \$0.50 \$0	Printing/Photocopying A4 – Black & White	\$0.45	\$0.05	\$0.50	
Printing/Photocopying A3 – Colour \$1.82 \$0.18 \$2.00 Printing/Photocopying A4 – Black & White (Double-sided) \$0.73 \$0.07 \$0.80 Printing/Photocopying A4 – Colour (Double-sided) \$1.82 \$0.18 \$2.00 Printing/Photocopying A3 – Black & White (Double-sided) \$1.82 \$0.18 \$2.00 Printing/Photocopying A3 – Colour (Double-sided) \$1.82 \$0.18 \$2.00 Microfilm/Pictoe – Printout \$0.273 \$0.07 \$3.00 Scanning A4 \$0.45 \$0.05 \$0.50 Computers Public Computers Overdue Items Books \$0.90 \$0.90 \$0.90 \$0.09 \$0.09 \$0.09 \$0.09 \$0.09 \$0.09 \$0.09 \$0.09 \$0.00 \$0.50	Printing/Photocopying A4 – Colour	\$1.09	\$0.11	\$1.20	
Printing/Photocopying A4 – Black & White (Double-sided) \$0.73 \$0.07 \$0.80 Printing/Photocopying A4 – Colour (Double-sided) \$1.82 \$0.18 \$2.00 Printing/Photocopying A3 – Black & White (Double-sided) \$2.73 \$0.27 \$3.00 Microflin/Fiche – Printout \$0.45 \$0.05 \$0.50 Scanning A4 \$0.91 \$0.90 \$1.00 Computers No charge Overdue Items Books Free Video/ DVD Free Charge for items not Returned after Overdue Notice Issued, or Damaged Beyond Repair Recommended retail price of item plus GST (plus any overdue charge) At cost Tuition, Book Covering and Laminating Research or Computer tuition \$53.64 \$5.36 \$59.00	Printing/Photocopying A3 – Black & White	\$0.91	\$0.09	\$1.00	
Printing/Photocopying A4 - Colour (Double-sided) Printing/Photocopying A3 - Black & White (Double-sided) Printing/Photocopying A3 - Colour (Double-sided) Printing/Photocopying A3 - Colour (Double-sided) Microflim/Fiche - Printout Scanning A4 Computers Public Computers Public Computers Overdue Items Books Video/ DVD Charge for items not Returned after Overdue Notice Issued, or Damaged Beyond Repair Recommended retail price of item plus GST (plus any overdue charge) At cost Tuition, Book Covering and Laminating Research or Computer tuition \$53.64 \$5.36 \$59.00	Printing/Photocopying A3 – Colour	\$1.82	\$0.18	\$2.00	
Printing/Photocopying A3 – Black & White (Double-sided) Printing/Photocopying A3 – Colour (Double-sided) Microfilm/Fiche – Printout Scanning A4 Sconting A4 Sconting A4 Sconting A5 Computers Public Computers Public Computers Books Video/ DVD Charge for items not Returned after Overdue Notice Issued, or Damaged Beyond Repair Recommended retail price of item plus GST (plus any overdue charge) At cost Tuition, Book Covering and Laminating Research or Computer tuition \$2.00 \$2.73 \$0.27 \$3.00 \$0.45 \$0.45 \$0.45 \$0.50 \$	Printing/Photocopying A4 – Black & White (Double-sided)	\$0.73	\$0.07	\$0.80	
Printing/Photocopying A3 – Colour (Double-sided) Microfilm/Fiche – Printout S0.45 \$0.05 \$0.50 Scanning A4 Computers Public Computers Overdue Items Books Video/ DVD Charge for items not Returned after Overdue Notice Issued, or Damaged Beyond Repair Recommended retail price of item plus GST (plus any overdue charge) At cost Tuition, Book Covering and Laminating Research or Computer tuition \$2.73 \$0.27 \$3.00 \$0.45 \$0.05 \$0.50 \$0.50 \$0.50 \$0.50 \$0.50 \$0.50 \$0.90 \$1.00 Accidence of the plus of the	Printing/Photocopying A4 – Colour (Double-sided)	\$1.82	\$0.18	\$2.00	
Microfilm/Fiche - Printout \$0.45 \$0.05 \$0.50 \$canning A4 \$0.09 \$1.00 \$0.09 \$1.00 \$0.09 \$1.00 \$0.09 \$1.00 \$0.09 \$1.00 \$0.09 \$1.00 \$0.09 \$1.00 \$0.09 \$1.00 \$0.09 \$0.09 \$1.00 \$0.09 \$0.09 \$1.00 \$0.09 \$0.09 \$1.00 \$0.09 \$0.	Printing/Photocopying A3 – Black & White (Double-sided)	\$1.82	\$0.18	\$2.00	
Scanning A4 Computers Public Computers Public Computers No charge Overdue Items Books Video/ DVD Charge for items not Returned after Overdue Notice Issued, or Damaged Beyond Repair Recommended retail price of item plus GST (plus any overdue charge) At cost Tuition, Book Covering and Laminating Research or Computer tuition \$53.64 \$5.36 \$59.00	Printing/Photocopying A3 – Colour (Double-sided)	\$2.73	\$0.27	\$3.00	
Computers Public Computers No charge Overdue Items Books Video/ DVD Charge for items not Returned after Overdue Notice Issued, or Damaged Beyond Repair Recommended retail price of item plus GST (plus any overdue charge) At cost Tuition, Book Covering and Laminating Research or Computer tuition \$53.64 \$5.36 \$59.00	Microfilm/Fiche – Printout	\$0.45	\$0.05	\$0.50	
Public Computers Overdue Items Books Video/ DVD Charge for items not Returned after Overdue Notice Issued, or Damaged Beyond Repair Recommended retail price of item plus GST (plus any overdue charge) At cost Tuition, Book Covering and Laminating Research or Computer tuition No charge Free Area Free Standa Stand	Scanning A4	\$0.91	\$0.09	\$1.00	
Overdue Items Books Video/ DVD Free Charge for items not Returned after Overdue Notice Issued, or Damaged Beyond Repair Recommended retail price of item plus GST (plus any overdue charge) At cost Tuition, Book Covering and Laminating Research or Computer tuition \$53.64 \$5.36 \$59.00	Computers				
Books Video/ DVD Charge for items not Returned after Overdue Notice Issued, or Damaged Beyond Repair Recommended retail price of item plus GST (plus any overdue charge) At cost Tuition, Book Covering and Laminating Research or Computer tuition \$53.64 \$5.36 \$59.00	Public Computers			No charge	
Video/ DVD Charge for items not Returned after Overdue Notice Issued, or Damaged Beyond Repair Recommended retail price of item plus GST (plus any overdue charge) At cost Tuition, Book Covering and Laminating Research or Computer tuition \$53.64 \$5.36 \$59.00	Overdue Items				
Charge for items not Returned after Overdue Notice Issued, or Damaged Beyond Repair Recommended retail price of item plus GST (plus any overdue charge) At cost Tuition, Book Covering and Laminating Research or Computer tuition \$53.64 \$5.36 \$59.00	Books			Free	
Recommended retail price of item plus GST (plus any overdue charge) Tuition, Book Covering and Laminating Research or Computer tuition \$53.64 \$5.36 \$59.00	Video/ DVD			Free	
Tuition, Book Covering and Laminating Research or Computer tuition \$53.64 \$5.36 \$59.00	Charge for items not Returned after Overdue Notice Issued, or Damaged Beyond Repair				
Research or Computer tuition \$53.64 \$5.36 \$59.00	Recommended retail price of item plus GST (plus any overdue charge)			At cost	
·	Tuition, Book Covering and Laminating				
·	Research or Computer tuition	\$53.64	\$5.36	\$59.00	
	·				

		Yr 2026-27		
Name	Fee	GST	Fee	
	(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)	

Tuition, Book Covering and Laminating [continued]

Book Covering – up to A4	\$3.64	\$0.36	\$4.00
Book Covering – Larger than A4	\$4.55	\$0.45	\$5.00
Laminating – A4	\$2.73	\$0.27	\$3.00
Laminating – Credit card	\$1.82	\$0.18	\$2.00

Edward River Village

Property Management Fee	\$134.00	\$0.00	\$134.00
Wait list deposit	\$200.00	\$20.00	\$220.00
Unit entry fee		Base	ed on contract

Fee Name	Parent Name	Page
Index of all Fees		
1		
1) If the original fee for the application was less than \$100.00, 50% of that fee; or	[Application for a Modification of Consent (cl258 EP&A Reg 2000)]	8
2		
2) If the fee for the original application was \$100.00 or more:	[Application for a Modification of Consent (cl258 EP&A Reg 2000)]	8
8		
81 Hunter street 8hr Hire	[Property Rentals] [Bike Hire]	23 23
Α		
a) in the case of an application with respect to a development application that does not involve the erection of a building, the carrying out of a work or the demolition of a work or building, 50% of the fee for the original development	[Application for a Modification of Consent (cl258 EP&A Reg 2000)]	8
application, and Abandoned vehicle – towing	[Vehicle Impounding Fees]	26
Abandoned vehicle impounding	[Vehicle Impounding Fees]	25
Access Charge	[Water Supply (Residential – Filtered Water)]	35
Access Charge	[Water Supply (Residential – Raw Water)]	35
Access Charge	[Water Supply Non potable (Conargo, Wanganella & Booroorban)]	35
Access Charge – 100mm connection size	[Water Supply (Non-Residential – Filtered and Raw Water)]	36
Access Charge – 20mm connection size	[Water Supply (Non-Residential – Filtered and Raw Water)]	36
Access Charge – 25mm connection size	[Water Supply (Non-Residential – Filtered and Raw Water)]	36
Access Charge – 32mm connection size	[Water Supply (Non-Residential – Filtered and Raw Water)]	36
Access Charge – 40mm connection size	[Water Supply (Non-Residential – Filtered and Raw Water)]	36 36
Access Charge – 50mm connection size Access Charge – 80mm connection size	[Water Supply (Non-Residential – Filtered and Raw Water)] [Water Supply (Non-Residential – Filtered and Raw Water)]	36
Additional Fee	[Building Information Certificate (cl260 EP&A Reg 2000)]	10
Additional Fee	[Building Information Certificate (cl260 EP&A Reg 2000)]	10
Additional Fee	[Building Information Certificate (cl260 EP&A Reg 2000)]	11
Additional Fee	[Building Information Certificate (cl260 EP&A Reg 2000)]	11
Additional Fee	[Building Information Certificate (cl260 EP&A Reg 2000)]	11
Additional Fee	[Scott's Park/Rocket Park]	20
Additional Fee	[Waring Gardens]	20
Additional Green Bin – Fogo Bin	[Waste Charges per annum]	31
Additional processing fee for development requiring concurrence	[Additional Fees for Concurrence]	7
Additional processing fee for development that is integrated development	[Additional fee for Integrated Development]	7
Additional Water Meter Reading	Water Supply	35

continued on next page ...

Fee Name	Parent Name	Page
_		
A [continued]		
Additional Yellow Bin – Recycling bin	[Waste Charges per annum]	31
Administration fee	[General Fees]	15
Advertised Development	[Advertising Fees for Development Applications (cl252 EP&A Regs) – maximum fee applicable]	7
Aerodrome Residence	[Property Rentals]	24
All Batteries	[Community Recycling Centre]	32
All Facilities	[Recreation Reserves]	18
All Gas Cylinders	[Community Recycling Centre]	32
All Mattress	[Waste Depot Charges]	33
Aluminium	[Excess Mass Charge]	37
Ammonia	[Excess Mass Charge]	37
An additional fee, not exceeding \$953.63 is payable for development to which		9
clause 115(3) applies		
Application Fee	[Government Information Public Access Act (GIPA)]	15
Arrival tax (on restoration of regular passenger transport service)	[Aerodrome]	13
Arsenic	[Excess Mass Charge]	37
Asbestos (from within Edward River LGA only)	[Waste Depot Charges]	33
Asbestos/Waste from outside the Edward River Council municipality to be	[Waste Depot Charges]	33
quoted on request		
Avdata Water Supply access key	[Supply Of Water from Council Water Supply System (per kilolitre)]	34
В		
b) in the case of an application with respect to a development application that involves the erection of a dwelling house with an estimated cost of	[Application for a Modification of Consent (cl258 EP&A Reg 2000)]	8
construction of \$100,000 or less, \$253.00, and		
	Meter Cumbid	25
Backflow prevention Device Inspection – 20mm to 100mm	[Water Supply] Net Plant Hire (i.e. includes appretar)]	35 31
Backhoe	[Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)]	37
Barium Base hire of lawn space	[Excess Mass Charge]	17
BBO Hire only	[Civic Plaza (lawn area)]	22
Biochemical Oxygen demands – Up to 600mg/L (for greater than 600mg/L	[Pretty Pine]	37
refer to equation no 2)	[Excess Mass Charge]	31
Blighty Football + Power at cost	Diahtd	22
Blighty Netball	[Blighty]	22
Blighty Tennis	[Blighty] [Blighty]	22
Blue Heelers Rugby		19
Bond	[Rotary Park]	18
Bond	[Conargo Memorial Hall – functions] [Scott's Park/Rocket Park]	20
Bond		20
Bond	[Edward River Oval]	21
Bond	[Memorial Park]	21
Bond	[Memorial Park]	23
Bond	[Blighty] [Bike Hire]	23 23
Book Covering – Larger than A4		40
BOOK Covering - Larger than A4	[Tuition, Book Covering and Laminating]	40

Parent Name

Fee Name

continued on next page ... Page 42 of 55

Fee Name	Parent Name	Page
B [continued]		
Book Covering – up to A4	[Tuition, Book Covering and Laminating]	40
Books	[Overdue Items]	39
Boron	[Excess Mass Charge]	37
Bromine	[Excess Mass Charge]	37
Building Information Certificate	[Building Information Certificate (cl260 EP&A Reg 2000)]	10
Burial site reservation fee	[General Cemetery]	27
C		
Cadmium	[Excess Mass Charge]	37
Car Bodies	[Waste Depot Charges]	32
Casual hangarage per night	[Aerodrome]	14
Casual Use/Event	[Peppin Heritage Centre]	18
Casual Use/Event	[Multi Arts Centre]	17
Casual/Day	[Edward River Oval]	21
Casual/Day	[Rotary Park]	19 15
Casuals Users insurance for Facilities other than Parks & Gardens Casuals Users insurance for Parks and Gardens	[Hire of Council Facilities]	15
Cat – Desexed or Not Desexed	[Hire of Council Facilities] [Companion Animal Registration – Dogs & Cats (Lifetime Registration)]	24
Cat – Desexed (recognised breeder)	[Companion Animal Registration – Dogs & Cats (Lifetime Registration)]	24
Cat not desexed by four months of age	[Annual Permit Category]	24
Category 1	[Application fees]	36
Category 1 Discharger	[Annual fees]	36
Category 1 Discharger with appropriate equipment	[Liquid Trade Waste Usage Charges for Discharge with Prescribed Pre-Treatment]	37
Category 1 Discharger without appropriate pre-treatment	[Liquid Trade Waste Usage Charges for Discharge with Prescribed Pre-Treatment]	37
Category 2	[Application fees]	36
Category 2 Discharger	[Annual fees]	36
Category 2 Discharger with appropriate equipment	[Liquid Trade Waste Usage Charges for Discharge with Prescribed Pre-Treatment]	37
Category 2 Discharger without appropriate pre-treatment	[Liquid Trade Waste Usage Charges for Discharge with Prescribed Pre-Treatment]	37
Category 3	[Application fees]	36
Category 3 Discharger	[Annual fees]	36
Certified copy of document map or plan held by Council referred to in	[Certified copy of Document Map or Plan held by Council (cl262 EP&A Reg 2000)]	11
S10.8(2) of the Act		
Chemical Toilet effluent disposal at Sewer Treatment Plant	[Tankered Waste]	34
Chloride	[Excess Mass Charge]	37
Chlorinated Hydocarbons	[Excess Mass Charge]	37
Chromium	[Excess Mass Charge]	37
Circuses and Other approved activities	[Memorial Park]	21 21
Cleaning & Rubbish removal (all Hirings) Cleaning and Rubbish Removal (All Hirings)	[Memorial Park] [Hire of Council Facilities]	16
Cleaning Bond	[Peppin Heritage Centre]	18
Clubrooms and kitchen (all other purposes)	[Peppin Heritage Centre] [Blighty]	22
Clubrooms and kitchen (Deniliquin Children's Centre)	[Blighty]	22
Cobalt	[Excess Mass Charge]	37
	[O.

continued on next page ... Page 43 of 55

Fee Name	Parent Name	Page
C [continued]		
Commercial & Industrial Waste Over 1000m3/Anum	[Waste Depot Charges]	32
Commercial & Industrial Waste Under 1000m3/Anum	[Waste Depot Charges]	32
Commercial venture Bond	[Scott's Park/Rocket Park]	19
Commercial venture Bond	[Waring Gardens]	20
Community / Charity / Non-Profit	[Food Premises and Miscellaneous Inspections]	13
Community Organisations/NFPs	[Town Hall Community Organisations/NFPs]	17
Compliance Certificate	[Compliance Certificate and Inspections (as required under Sec 109E of the EP&A Act 1979)]	5
Complying Development Certificates	[Complying Development Certificates (Not including inspections)]	4
Conargo Land (Scoble)	[Property Rentals]	24
Connection to main on opposite side of road	[Water Connection (Filtered and raw water) up to 25mm]	35
Connection to main on same side of road	[Water Connection (Filtered and raw water) up to 25mm]	35
Connection to Main Supply	[Water Supply Non potable (Conargo, Wanganella & Booroorban)]	35
Construction & Demolition Waste	[Waste Depot Charges]	32
Construction Certificate Fees	[Construction Certificate Fees (Not including inspections)]	4
Contaminated soil from within Edward River LGA (with approval of the EPA,	[Waste Depot Charges]	33
Test results required)	[Ctook Impounding Food]	25
Conveyance fee (sheep, pig, cow, goat, horse)	[Stock Impounding Fees]	37
Copper Copy of building certificate	[Excess Mass Charge] [Copy of Building Certificate (cl261 EP&A Reg 2000)]	11
Copy of Rate Account transactions	[Land Information Fees]	14
Copy of rates notice (first copy free/ current year only)	[Land Information Fees]	14
Copy of rates notice (Historic notice / per individual notice copy)	[Land Information Fees]	14
Cost of plaque	[Columbarium]	27
Cost of plaque	[Lawn Cemetery – Land for each grave and perpetual maintenance]	28
Cost of plaque	[Children's Cemetery]	28
Cost of plaque	[Memorial Rose Garden]	28
Cost of rose	[Memorial Rose Garden]	28
Crossing Cafe Rental	[Property Rentals]	23
D		
Dangerous Dog	[Annual Permit Category]	24
Degassed refrigerators/Freezers/Air Conditioners	[Community Recycling Centre]	32
Deniliquin Children's Centre	[Blighty]	22
Deniliquin Collectors Club	[Memorial Park]	21
Deniliquin District Cricket Association/ Annum	[Memorial Park]	21
Deniliquin District Soccer Club	[Rotary Park]	19
Deniliquin Drovers Rugby Club	[Rotary Park]	19
Deniliquin Netball Association	[Memorial Park]	21
Deniliquin RAMS Football & Netball Club – Lease	[Hardinge Street]	19
Deniliquin Rovers Football & Netball Club	[Memorial Park]	21
Departure tax (on restoration of regular passenger transport service)	[Aerodrome]	14
Description should be Additional fee for modification if notification of application is required to be given under the Act section 4.55(2) or 4.56(1)	[Application for a Modification of Consent (cl258 EP&A Reg 2000)]	9

continued on next page ... Page 44 of 55

Fee Name	Parent Name	Pag
D [continued]		
Desexing Program – Female Cat	[Pensioner Concession Card Holders]	26
Desexing Program – Female Cat	[Pensioner Health Care Card Holders]	26
Desexing Program – Female Dog	[Pensioner Concession Card Holders]	26
Desexing Program – Female Dog	[Pensioner Health Care Card Holders]	26
Desexing Program – Male Cat	[Pensioner Concession Card Holders]	26
Desexing Program – Male Cat	[Pensioner Health Care Card Holders]	27
Desexing Program – Male Dog	[Pensioner Concession Card Holders]	26
Desexing Program – Male Dog	[Pensioner Health Care Card Holders]	26
Development application fee	[Development involving Construction of a Dwelling House with an Estimated Value of \$100,000 or Less]	5
Development Application Fees	[Development Application Fees (Not including inspections)]	3
Development approvals information	[Land Information Fees]	14
Development consent compliance inspection fee	[Compliance Inspection as per Consent Conditions]	12
Disposal of Rubbish in incorrect area tip	[Waste Depot Charges]	32
Dog – Desexed (by relevant age)	[Companion Animal Registration – Dogs & Cats (Lifetime Registration)]	24
Dog – Desexed (sold by pound/shelter and rehoming organisation)	[Companion Animal Registration – Dogs & Cats (Lifetime Registration)]	24
Dog – Entire (after relevant age)	[Companion Animal Registration – Dogs & Cats (Lifetime Registration)]	24
Dog – Not Desexed (recognised breeder)	[Companion Animal Registration – Dogs & Cats (Lifetime Registration)]	24
Dog – Working/Service of State/Assistance	[Companion Animal Registration – Dogs & Cats (Lifetime Registration)]	24
Dog/Cat – Desexed (by relevant age eligible pensioner)	[Companion Animal Registration – Dogs & Cats (Lifetime Registration)]	24
Domestic Waste Charge per Property (set of 3 bins)	[Waste Charges per annum]	31
Double grave interment	[General Cemetery]	27
Double grave interment	[Lawn Cemetery – Land for each grave and perpetual maintenance]	27
Dozer (CAT D6T)	[Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)]	31
Drum Muster Drums (Triple rinsed clean)	[Community Recycling Centre]	32
Dual Occupancy residences	[Water Supply Non potable (Conargo, Wanganella & Booroorban)]	35
Dual Occupancy Residencies	[Sewerage Dual Occupancy Charge]	33
Duplicate certificate of compliance	[Private Swimming Pools – For Sale/Lease- Swimming Pools Amendment Act]	13
Dwelling entitlement search	[Land Information Fees]	14
E		
Electric Vehicle Charging Station	[Recreation Reserves]	18
Electricity	[Memorial Park]	21
Electricity at cost	[Memorial Park]	21
Electricity Charges	[Peppin Heritage Centre]	18
Electricity Usage	[Memorial Park]	21
Equestrian Events Including Tent Pegging/ Day	[Memorial Park]	21
Estimated cost of development is between \$100,000 and \$1,000,000	[Fee for an application under section s8.2(1)(c) for a review of a decision is as follows:]	7
Estimated cost of development is over \$1,000,000	[Fee for an application under section s8.2(1)(c) for a review of a decision is as follows:]	7
Estimated cost of development is under \$100,000	[Fee for an application under section s8.2(1)(c) for a review of a decision is as follows:]	7
eWaste	[Community Recycling Centre]	32
Extra Club functions per event	[Blighty]	22

Fee Name	Parent Name	Page
F		
Facility Bond plus damages	[Town Hall Private Use]	16
Facility Bond plus damages	[Multi Arts Centre Private Use]	17
Fee for a construction certificate	[Subdivision Works Certificate Fee]	6
Fee for accessing or printing required information	[Planning and Policy Fees]	12
Fee for temporary suspension of alcohol free zones or alcohol prohibited	[Temporary Suspension of Alcohol Free Zones or Alcohol Prohibited Areas]	12
areas – all inclusive		
Fee payable for a concept development application	[Additional fee for Integrated Development]	7
Fee to appoint Council as PCA	[Principal Certifying Authority Appointment]	11
Fee to operate a caravan park, camping ground or manufactured home estate	[Caravan Park and Manufactured Home Estate Inspections (per S608(s) Local Government Act 1993)]	12
Fees for Modification of Consent	[Application for a Modification of Consent (cl258 EP&A Reg 2000)]	9
Filtered Water Usage Charge	[Water Supply (Non-Residential – Filtered and Raw Water)]	36
Fire Hazard Reduction Service Fee	[Fire Hazard Removal]	29
Fire Training Facility (Nsw Fire & Rescue)	[Aerodrome]	14
First follow up inspection	[Private Swimming Pools – Council Inspection Program – Swimming Pools Amendment Act]	13
First follow up inspection	[Private Swimming Pools – For Sale/Lease- Swimming Pools Amendment Act]	13
Fluoride	[Excess Mass Charge]	37
Food premises inspection fee	[Food Premises and Miscellaneous Inspections]	12
Food premises re-inspection fee	[Food Premises and Miscellaneous Inspections]	13
Food waste disposal Charge	[Food Waste Disposal Charge]	38
Foot Paving	[Reinstatement Works]	29
Formaldehyde	[Excess Mass Charge]	37
Fuel site lease	[Aerodrome]	14
Full Day	[Conargo Memorial Hall meeting hire]	23
Furniture – soft furnishing (lounge/recliner)	[Waste Depot Charges]	33
G		
General Solid Waste/Mixed Waste	[Waste Depot Charges]	32
Globes	[Community Recycling Centre]	32
Grader (CAT 12M)	[Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)]	31
Green waste	[Waste Depot Charges]	32
Group fitness or training. No bond required.	[Waring Gardens]	20
н		
Half Day	[Conargo Memorial Hall – functions]	18
Hall Hire Fees	[Booroorban]	22
Hall Hire Fees	[Booroorban]	22
Hall Hire Fees	[Pretty Pine]	22
Hall Hire Fees – per day	[Wanganella]	22
Hall only	[Pretty Pine]	22
Hall Only	[Conargo Memorial Hall – functions]	18
Hangar connection to electricity access fee per annum	[Aerodrome]	14

continued on next page ... Page 46 of 55

Fee Name	Parent Name	Page
H [continued]		
Hangar site annual lease costs – double	[Aerodrome]	14
Hangar site annual lease costs – single	[Aerodrome]	14
Hangarage per annum	[Aerodrome]	14
Herbicides/defoliant	[Excess Mass Charge]	37
Hire Fee per Day – Signs/Bollards/Traffic Cones – Quoted on complexity of	[Traffic Management]	30
TCP requirements		
Historical/Cemetery research	[Research Activities]	28
I		
Impounding (sheep, pigs, goats) per head per day	[Stock Impounding Fees]	25
Impounding large stock	[Stock Impounding Fees]	25
Improvement notice	[Food Premises and Miscellaneous Inspections]	13
In addition to any fee payable under Part 15 Division 1 of the EPA Regs (cl251 EP&A Regs)	[Additional Fee for a Designated Development]	6
Including Kitchen & Cool room	[Pretty Pine]	22
Industrial Discharger	[Annual fees]	36
Inert waste such as clean fill suitable for cover material – Free of Charge	[Waste Depot Charges]	33
Initial inspection	[Private Swimming Pools – For Sale/Lease- Swimming Pools Amendment Act]	13
Initial inspection – Swimming Pool Program	[Food Premises and Miscellaneous Inspections]	13
Inspection	[Compliance Certificate and Inspections (as required under Sec 109E of the EP&A Act 1979)]	5
Inspection (fire safety, etc)	[Miscellaneous Inspection]	13
Inspection fee for manufactured homes, unregistrable moveable homes or associated structures and issuing a Certificate of Compliance	[Caravan Park and Manufactured Home Estate Inspections (per S608(s) Local Government Act 1993)]	12
Install plaque	[Lawn Cemetery – Land for each grave and perpetual maintenance]	28
Install plaque	[Children's Cemetery]	28
Interment fee	[Columbarium]	27 28
Interment Fee Interment of body – penalty rates, weekends & public holidays	[Memorial Rose Garden]	28
Interment of body – penalty rates, weekends & public holidays	[Lawn Cemetery – Land for each grave and perpetual maintenance] [Children's Cemetery]	28
Internal Review	[Government Information Public Access Act (GIPA)]	15
Internment of body – penalty rates, weekends & public holidays	[General Cemetery]	27
Internment Services Levy – Ash	[All Cemeteries]	28
Internment Services Levy – Burial	[All Cemeteries]	28
Internment Services Levy – Cremation	[All Cemeteries]	29
Iron	[Excess Mass Charge]	37
K		
Kerb & Gutter	[Reinstatement Works]	29
Key Bond	[Hire of Council Facilities]	16
Key replacement – lost or not returned	[Hire of Council Facilities]	16
Kitchen hire Only – Cool room, utensils, crockery, cutlery and toilets	[Pretty Pine]	22
Kitchen Only	[Conargo Memorial Hall – functions]	18

continued on next page ... Page 47 of 55

K [continued]
Knock Out Sports Carnivals Msc Activities upon application [Memorial Park]
L
Laminating – A4 [Tuition, Book Covering and Laminating] 4
Laminating – Credit card [Tuition, Book Covering and Laminating] 4
Land Leased [Aerodrome]
Landscaping [Other Charges – Bonds] 1
Large animals – per head (cattle, horse, etc) [Burying of dead animals (dead stock pit)] 2
Larger Discharger [Annual fees] 3
Lawn area Bond [Town Hall] 1
Lawn space and access to electric supply [Civic Plaza (lawn area)]
Lawn space and access to electric supply and toilet access in DTH [Civic Plaza (lawn area)]
Lawson Syphon Road Reserve [Property Rentals]
Lead [Excess Mass Charge] 3
LEP amendment [Land Rezoning Application & Change of Precinct (DCP)] 1
LG Act & EP&A Act Combined Certificate [Land Information Fees]
Lithium [Excess Mass Charge]
Loader 416HT (Bucket capacity 1.6m3) [Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)] 3 Loader CAT 924 (Bucket capacity 5m3) [Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)] 3
Loader CAT 924 (Bucket capacity 5m3) [Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)] 3
M
Main Hall [Blighty] 2
Main Hall & Kiosk [Blighty] 2
Maintenance charge (Companion Animals Act) – per day [Companion Animal Impounding Fees] 2
Maintenance fee (cow, bull, horse) [Stock Impounding Fees]
Maintenance fee (sheep, pig, goat) [Stock Impounding Fees]
Major Area [Modification of a Construction Certificate]
Major Area[Modification of a Complying Development Certificate]1
Manganese [Excess Mass Charge] 3
Maximum Fee [Development not Involving the Erection of a Building, the Carrying on of Work, the Subdivision of Land or the
Demolition of a Building or Work (cl250 EP&A Regs)]
McLeans Beach Caravan Park Lease [Property Rentals]
Medical Centre Rental [Property Rentals]
Meeting Room[Blighty]2Meeting room/kitchen only[Booroorban]2
Meeting room/kitchen only [Booroorban] 2
Merchant Credit Card Surcharge (BPOINT) [Merchant Card Surcharge (based on percentage of total amount transacted by credit card)] 1
Mercury [Excess Mass Charge]
Methylene Blue Active Substance (MBAS) [Excess Mass Charge] 3
Microfilm/Fiche – Printout [Photocopying and Printing] 3
Mill's Pit Block [Property Rentals]
Minor Change – e.g. Rearrangement of a window or change in area [Modification of a Construction Certificate]

continued on next page ... Page 48 of 55

Fee Name	Parent Name	Page
M [continued]		
Minor Change – e.g. Rearrangement of a window or change in area Mobile food vendors (prescribed under LG Act 1993) Molybdenum Motor Oil Drums (cleaned)	[Modification of a Complying Development Certificate] [Food Premises and Miscellaneous Inspections] [Excess Mass Charge] [Waste Depot Charges]	10 13 38 32
Multi-tyred Roller (24 Tonne)	[Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)]	31
N		
New Key Issue New Road Nickel No New Road Non residential – Volume Charge Non-Residential Sewer Connected Charge Non-Residential Sewer Unconnected Charge Normal fee	[Hire of Council Facilities] [Development involving the Subdivision of Land (cl249 EP&A Regs)] [Excess Mass Charge] [Development involving the Subdivision of Land (cl249 EP&A Regs)] [Sewer Charges] [Sewer Access Charge] [Sewer Access Charge] [Microchipping fees]	16 5 38 5 33 33 33 26
0		
Occupation Certificate Fee Office Rental – Former Conargo Shire Offices Oil and Grease (Total O & G) Organised or Group Tuition Organoarsenic Compounds Other approved activities Bond Other approved activities Bond Other connections Outside Facilities Over the Counter Transactions conducted at Customer Service Centre Oversize grave Oversize grave	[Occupation Certificate] [Property Rentals] [Excess Mass Charge] [Tuition, Book Covering and Laminating] [Excess Mass Charge] [Rotary Park] [Waring Gardens] [Water Connection (Filtered and raw water) up to 25mm] [Conargo Memorial Hall – functions] [Merchant Card Surcharge (based on percentage of total amount transacted by credit card)] [General Cemetery] [Lawn Cemetery – Land for each grave and perpetual maintenance]	5 24 37 39 38 19 20 35 18 15 27
P		
P A Society Sheep Dog Trials/ Day P&A Society Paint Parking of aircraft in open – per annum Part of Lagoon Street Permission to erect monument Permit fees per plane per annum (maximum \$1,600.00) Permit Late Fee Permit to work on footpath or nature strip area only for the above purposes	[Memorial Park] [Memorial Park] [Community Recycling Centre] [Aerodrome] [Property Rentals] [General Cemetery] [Aerodrome] [Annual Permit Category] [Road Opening Fees]	21 21 32 14 23 27 14 25 30

continued on next page ... Page 49 of 55

Fee Name	Parent Name	Page
P [continued]		
Permit to work on road pavement for driveway crossover, stormwater connection or driveway culvert crossing	[Road Opening Fees]	30
Perpetual lease fee	[Columbarium]	27
Perpetual lease fee	[Lawn Cemetery – Land for each grave and perpetual maintenance]	27
Perpetual lease fee	[Children's Cemetery]	28
Perpetual lease fee	[Memorial Rose Garden]	28
Pesticides General (excludes organochlorins & organophosphates)	[Excess Mass Charge]	38
Petroleum Hydrocarbons (non-flammable)	[Excess Mass Charge]	38
Ph coefficient 0.38 to be calculated with equation 3 in liquid Trade waste	[Non Compliance Charges for Category 3]	37
policy (refer to equation 4 & 5 in Trade Waste policy for other parameters)		
Phenolic Compounds (non-chlorinated	[Excess Mass Charge]	38
Phosphorus (Total P)	[Excess Mass Charge]	38
Plugging, removal of service from main	[Water Supply]	35
Plugging, Removal or Abandonment 20mm to 50mm of service at the meter	[Water Supply]	35
Polynuclear Aromatic Hydrocarbons (PAHs)	[Excess Mass Charge]	38 18
Power – access and any use within 24hr period from time of access Pressure flow test application and fire service tests (service point on	[Recreation Reserves] [Water Supply]	34
Council's main	[water Suppry]	34
Printing/Photocopying A3 – Black & White	[Photocopying and Printing]	39
Printing/Photocopying A3 – Black & White (Double-sided)	[Photocopying and Printing]	39
Printing/Photocopying A3 – Colour	[Photocopying and Printing]	39
Printing/Photocopying A3 – Colour (Double-sided)	[Photocopying and Printing]	39
Printing/Photocopying A4 – Black & White	[Photocopying and Printing]	39
Printing/Photocopying A4 – Black & White (Double-sided)	[Photocopying and Printing]	39
Printing/Photocopying A4 – Colour	[Photocopying and Printing]	39
Printing/Photocopying A4 – Colour (Double-sided)	[Photocopying and Printing]	39
Private Functions	[Blighty]	23
Private Works	[Private Works]	29
Processing Rate	[Government Information Public Access Act (GIPA)]	15
Prohibited Development	[Advertising Fees for Development Applications (cl252 EP&A Regs) – maximum fee applicable]	7
Property Management Fee Public Computers	[Edward River Village] [Computers]	40 39
R		
Radio Tower Essential Energy	[Property Rentals]	23
Radio Tower Optus	[Property Rentals]	23
Raw Water Usage Charge	[Water Supply (Non-Residential – Filtered and Raw Water)]	36
Raw Water Usage Charge – Community Land	[Water Supply (Non-Residential – Filtered and Raw Water)]	36
Re Inspection Fee	[Annual fees]	36
Reception of ashes for burial (existing grave)	[General Cemetery]	27
Recommended retail price of item plus GST (plus any overdue charge)	[Charge for items not Returned after Overdue Notice Issued, or Damaged Beyond Repair]	39
Refrigerators/Freezers/Air Conditioners	[Waste Depot Charges]	32
Refund of overpayment and/or movement between Rates & Water accounts	[General Fees]	15

continued on next page ... Page 50 of 55

Fee Name	Parent Name	Page
R [continued]		
Registered dog – Release fee – first offence	[Companion Animal Impounding Fees]	25
Registration fee	[Registration of Certificates where Council is not the Certifying Authority (cl263(2) EP&A Reg]	11
Registration Late Fee	[Companion Animal Registration – Dogs & Cats (Lifetime Registration)]	24
Registration of private swimming pool on NSW Swimming Pool Register	[Private Swimming Pools – Council Inspection Program – Swimming Pools Amendment Act]	13
Regular Use	[Multi Arts Centre]	17
Re-inspection because of non-compliance	[Caravan Park and Manufactured Home Estate Inspections (per S608(s) Local Government Act 1993)]	12
Reinstatement	[Road Opening Fees]	30
Reinstatement of grounds at cost	[Memorial Park]	21
Release fee – first offence	[Stock Impounding Fees]	25
Release impounded vehicle	[Vehicle Impounding Fees]	26
Relocation of a building	[Other Charges – Bonds]	12
Removal of deceased from one part of cemetery to another	[General Cemetery]	27
Removal of water limiting device	[Water Connection (Filtered and raw water) up to 25mm]	35
Removal/replacement of monument for excavation (works to be undertaken	[General Cemetery]	27
by a Monumental Mason)	[estella estimatory]	
Re-opening and closing a vault	[General Cemetery]	27
Re-opening of grave for second interment – penalty rates, weekends and	[Lawn Cemetery – Land for each grave and perpetual maintenance]	28
public holidays	[_a constant, _a.a.a.s. cac. g.a.o a.a. po.petaa.mam.co.a.sco]	
Re-opening of grave for second internment	[General Cemetery]	27
Re-opening of grave for second internment	[Lawn Cemetery – Land for each grave and perpetual maintenance]	28
Replacement Kitchen Caddy	[Waste Depot Charges]	32
Request for Review of Determination	[Request for Review of Determination (cl257 EP&A Reg 2000)]	8
Request for Signage	[Recreation Reserves]	18
Research or Computer tuition	[Tuition, Book Covering and Laminating]	39
Reservations	[Edward River Library]	39
Residential Sewer Connected Charge	[Sewer Access Charge]	33
Residential Sewer Unconnected Charge	[Sewer Access Charge]	33
Restricted and dangerous dog enclosure inspection fee	[Companion Animal Registration – Dogs & Cats (Lifetime Registration)]	24
Restricted Dog	[Annual Permit Category]	25
Resuscitation chart	[Private Swimming Pools – For Sale/Lease- Swimming Pools Amendment Act]	13
Returned Payment Fee	[General Fees]	15
Reusable items (Tip shop)	[Community Recycling Centre]	32
Review of modification application fee – an application under S8.9 for a	[Review of Modification Application]	9
review of a decision is 50% of the fee that was payable in respect of the		
application that is the subject of the review		
Road Activity Permit	[Undertake Activity on Public Road Reserve]	29
Road reserve Conargo (Hussey)	[Property Rentals]	24
S		
Saleyards	[Property Rentals]	24
Scanning A4	[Photocopying and Printing]	39
Scrap steel	[Community Recycling Centre]	32
Search/Retrieval/Redaction	[Government Information Public Access Act (GIPA)]	15

continued on next page ... Page 51 of 55

Parent Name Fee Name Page [continued] Second follow up inspection 13 [Private Swimming Pools - Council Inspection Program - Swimming Pools Amendment Act] Section 10.7 (2) Planning certificate [Land Information Fees] 14 Section 10.7(2) & 10.7 (5) Planning certificate [Land Information Fees] 14 Section 603 rates & charges due (in accordance with Section 603 of the LGA) [Land Information Fees] 14 Section 68 Application [Local Government Approvals (matters requiring approval under Sec 68 of the LGA)] Section 68 Compliance Inspection [Local Government Approvals (matters requiring approval under Sec 68 of the LGA)] Seeding Compound Rental 24 [Property Rentals] 38 Selenium [Excess Mass Charge] Septic pump out at Sewer Treatment Plant – Effluent 34 [Tankered Waste] Septic pump out at Sewer Treatment Plant - Septage [Tankered Waste] 34 Setup Fee 16 [Town Hall] 34 Sewer Connections [Sewerage Works & Inspection] 34 Sewer Drainage Diagrams [Sewerage Works & Inspection] Sewer Drainage Diagrams copy of certificates and Drainage Diagrams 34 [Sewerage Works & Inspection] 34 Sewer headworks [Section 64 Sewer Contributions] Sewer Main & Point Map 34 [Sewerage Works & Inspection] Sewer Testing – Other Buildings 33 [Sewerage Works & Inspection] Sign – release impounded sign 25 [Other Impounding Fees] 38 Silver [Excess Mass Charge] 27 Single grave interment [General Cemetery] Single grave interment 27 [Lawn Cemetery – Land for each grave and perpetual maintenance] Single grave interment 28 [Children's Cemetery] Single grave interment – still/new born [Children's Cemetery] 28 Skin penetration inspection [Hairdresser/Barber Shop Annual License for] 12 Slasher Tractor Combination 31 [Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)] Small animals – per head (sheep, goat, etc) 26 [Burying of dead animals (dead stock pit)] Special Event Application Fee [Temporary Road Closures] 30 Special promotion days 26 [Microchipping fees] Special water meter reading – Section 603 [Land Information Fees] 14 Staff assistance for use of the facility - Full day 17 [Technical Support] Staff assistance for use of the facility - Half Day [Technical Support] 16 34 Standpipe/Water sales [Supply Of Water from Council Water Supply System (per kilolitre)] 6 Strata [Development involving the Subdivision of Land (cl249 EP&A Regs)] 19 Strike Force Academy [Rotary Park] Subdivision Certificate Fee [Development involving the Subdivision of Land (cl249 EP&A Regs)] 38 Sulphate (SO4) [Excess Mass Charge] Sulphide 38 [Excess Mass Charge] Sulphite [Excess Mass Charge] 38 Sunday School - Casual [Multi Arts Centre] 17 Sunday School - Regular [Multi Arts Centre] 17

[Banner Poles Hardinge Street & Davidson Street]

[Companion Animal Impounding Fees]

[Excess Mass Charge]

Supply and Installation of Banners, including supply of Banner

Surrender of companion animals

Suspended Solids (SS)

30

25

Telescopic Handler JCB531-70 (Max Lift Height 7m - Max Lift Capacity 3.100kg) Tender Documents – Electronic Tender Documents – Hard Copy Tennis Rooms and Counts (individuals) Tennis	Fee Name	Parent Name	Page
Tender Documents - Flectronic Tender Documents Tender Documents - Hard Copy Tender Documents Tender Documents - Hard Copy Tender Documents Tender Documents Tender Documents State Tender State	т		
Tender Documents - Electronic	Telescopic Handler JCB531-70 (Max Lift Height 7m - Max Lift Capacity	[Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)]	31
Tender Documents - Hard Copy	•	[Tender Documents]	23
Tennis Rooms and Courts (individuals) Elighty 22 The maximum fee for an application under section 4.55(1A) or 4.56(1A) or the Act which in the opinion of Council is of minimal environmental impact Thiosuiphate Excess Mass Charge Thiosuiphate Excess Mass Charge Excess Ma			
Tennis Rooms and Courts (individuals) Fillion Fill			
The maximum fee for an application under section 4.55(1) of the Act The maximum fee for an application under section 4.55(1) of the Maximum fee for an application under section 4.55(1) of the Maximum fee for an application under section 4.55(1) of the Maximum fee for an application under section 4.55(1) of the Maximum fee for an application under section 4.55(1) of the Maximum fee for an application under section 4.55(1) of the Maximum fee for an application of Consent (cl258 EP&A Reg 2000)] **Region			
The maximum fee for an application under section 4.55(IA) or 4.56(IA) or the Act which in the opinion of Council is of minimal environmental impact Thiosulphate [Excess Mass Charge] 38 Total Dissolved Solids (TDS) [Excess Mass Charge] 38 Total Dissolved Solids (TDS) [Excess Mass Charge] 38 Total Siplath Mitrogen (TKN) [Excess Mass Charge] 38 Tractor Whith Interper (TKN) [Excess Mass Charge] 38 Tractor Whith Interper (TKN) [Excess Mass Charge] 38 Tractor Management Plan Preparation Fee – Complex Plan, 1 page or more requiring changes to standard TCPS Traffic Management Plan Preparation Fee – Simple plan, 1 page based on standard TCPS Traffier Hire deposit [General Fees] [Traffic Management] 30 Tragiler screen hire [General Fees] [Traffic Management] 30 Tragiler screen hire [General Fees] [Companion Animal Impounding Fees] 15 Trags/Cages Hire – Deposit [Companion Animal Impounding Fees] 25 Tripic depth interment [General Cemelery] [Wet Plant Hire (ie. includes operator)] 31 Truck – Low Loader [Wet Plant Hire (ie. includes operator)] 31 Truck - Low Loader [Wet Plant Hire (ie. includes operator)] 31 Truck Gard – Tipping [Wet Plant Hire (ie. includes operator)] 31 Truck Suction Sweeper [Wet Plant Hire (ie. includes operator)] 31 Truck Suction Sweeper [Wet Plant Hire (ie. includes operator)] 31 Truck Wash fee (per minute) [Wet Plant Hire (ie. includes operator)] 31 Truck Wash fee (per minute) [Wet Plant Hire (ie. includes operator)] 31 Truck Wash fee (per minute) [Wet Plant Hire (ie. includes operator)] 31 Truck Wash fee (per minute) [Wet Plant Hire (ie. includes operator)] 31 Truck Wash fee (per minute) [Wet Plant Hire (ie. includes operator)] 31 Truck Suction Sweeper [Wet Plant Hire (ie. includes operator)] 31 Truck Sweeper [Wet Plant Hire (ie. includes operator)] 32 Truck Sweeper [Wet Plant Hire (ie. includes operator)] 32 Truck Sweeper [Wet Plant Hire (ie. includes operator)] 32 Truck Sweeper [Wet Plant Hire (ie. includes operator)] 32 Truck Sweeper [Wet Plant Hire (ie. includes operator)] 32 Truck Sweeper [Wet P			
Act which in the opinion of Council is of minimal environmental impact Thiosulphate (Excess Mass Charge) 38 Trin (Excess Mass Charge) 38 Total Dissolved Solids (TDS) (Excess Mass Charge) 38 Tractor (Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)) 31 Traffic Control measures – installation and removal 70 Traffic Management Plan Preparation Fee – Complex Plan, 1 page or more requiring changes to standard TCPs 71 Traffic Management Plan Preparation Fee – Simple plan, 1 page based on standard TCP 71 Traffic Management Plan Preparation Fee – Simple plan, 1 page based on standard TCP 71 Traffic Management Plan Preparation Fee – Simple plan, 1 page based on standard TCP 71 Traffic Management Plan Preparation Fee – Simple plan, 1 page based on standard TCP 71 Traffic Management Plan Preparation Fee – Simple plan, 1 page based on standard TCP 71 Traffic Management Plan Preparation Fee – Simple plan, 1 page based on standard TCP 71 Traffic Management Plan Preparation Fee – Simple plan, 1 page based on standard TCP 71 Traffic Management Plan Preparation Fee – Simple plan, 1 page based on standard TCP 71 Traffic Management Plan Preparation Fee – Simple plan, 1 page based on standard TCP 71 Traffic Management Plan Preparation Fee – Simple plan, 1 page based on standard TCP 71 Traffic Management Plan Preparation Fee – Simple plan Preparation Fee – Simple Plan Preparation Fee – Simple Plan Preparation Fee Plan P			
Thiosulphate Tin Tin Stable (Excess Mass Charge) Tin Stable (Stor) Tin Tin Stable (Stor) Tin Tin Stable (Stor) Tin Tin Stable (Stor) Tin	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	[Application for a Modification of Consent (6/230 EF &A freg 2000)]	O
Excess Mass Charge	·	[Eyeass Mass Charga]	30
Total Dissolved Solids (TDS) Excess Mass Charge 38 38 38 38 38 38 38 3	·		
Total Kjeldahl Nitrogen (TKN) Excess Mass Charge Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator) Traffic Control measures – installation and removal Traffic Management Plan Preparation Fee – Complex Plan, 1 page or more requiring changes to standard TCPs Traffic Management Plan Preparation Fee – Simple plan, 1 page based on standard TCPs Traffic Management Plan Preparation Fee – Simple plan, 1 page based on traffic Management Plan Preparation Fee – Simple plan, 1 page based on traffic Management Plan Preparation Fee – Simple plan, 1 page based on traffic Management Plan Preparation Fee – Simple plan, 1 page based on traffic Management Plan Preparation Fee – Simple plan, 1 page based on traffic Management Plan Preparation Fee – Simple plan, 1 page based on traffic Management Plan Preparation Fee – Simple plan, 1 page based on traffic Management Plan Preparation Fee – Simple plan, 1 page based on traffic Management Plan Preparation Fee – Simple plan, 1 page based on traffic Management Plan Preparation Fee – Simple plan, 1 page based on traffic Management Plan Preparation Fee – Simple plan, 1 page based on traffic Management Plan Preparation Fee – Complex Plan Preparation Fee – Simple plan, 1 page based on traffic Management Plan Preparation Fee – Complex Plan Preparation Fee – Simple plan Preparation Pr			
Tractor Traffic Control measures – installation and removal Traffic Control measures – installation and removal Traffic Management Plan Preparation Fee – Complex Plan, 1 page or more requiring changes to standard TCPs Traffic Management Plan Preparation Fee – Simple plan, 1 page based on standard TCP Traffic Management Plan Preparation Fee – Simple plan, 1 page based on standard TCP Traffic Management Plan Preparation Fee – Simple plan, 1 page based on standard TCP Traffic Management Plan Preparation Fee – Simple plan, 1 page based on standard TCP Trailer Hire deposit Tragiler Hire per week Tragiler Hire (e. includes operator)] Truck – Low Loader Truck – Low Loader Truck Homas – Tipping Truck Hire (i. includes operator)] Truck Section Sweeper Truck Hire (i. includes operator)] Truck wash fee (per minute) Truck Wash Facility Truck Section Sweeper Truck Section Sweeper Truck Hire (i. includes operator)] Truck Section Sweeper Truck Section Sectio			
Traffic Control measures – installation and removal removal raffic Management Plan Preparation Fee – Complex Plan, 1 page or more requiring changes to standard TCP's Traffic Management Plan Preparation Fee – Simple plan, 1 page based on standard TCP Traffic Management Plan Preparation Fee – Simple plan, 1 page based on standard TCP Traffic Management Plan Preparation Fee – Simple plan, 1 page based on standard TCP Traffic Management Plan Preparation Fee – Simple plan, 1 page based on standard TCP Traffic Management Plan Preparation Fee – Simple plan, 1 page based on standard TCP Traffic Management Plan Preparation Fee – Simple plan, 1 page based on standard TCP Traffic Management Plan Preparation Fee – Simple Plan Fire (Fees)			
Traffic Management Plan Preparation Fee – Complex Plan, 1 page or more requiring changes to standard TCP's Traffic Management Plan Preparation Fee – Simple plan, 1 page based on standard TCP Trailer Hire deposit Trailer Hire deposit Trailer Screen hire Trailer Hire deposit Traps/Cages Hire – Deposit Traps/Cages Hire – Hire per week Companion Animal Impounding Fees] Traps/Cages Hire – Hire per week Companion Animal Impounding Fees] Truck – Low Loader Truck – Low Loader Truck – Low Loader Truck – General Cemetry) Truck – Hor per week Truck – General Cemetry) Truck Gagregate and Emulsion at cost plus) Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator) Truck Scutton Sweeper Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator) Truck Suction Sweeper Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator) Truck Wash fee (per minute) Truck Wash Facility Truck Suction Success Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator) Truck Suction Success Truck Suction Success Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator) Truck Wash fee (per minute) Truck Wash fee (pe		1 /2	
requiring changes to standard TCP's Traifer Management Plan Preparation Fee – Simple plan, 1 page based on standard TCP Traifer Hire deposit Traifer Sanagement Plan Preparation Fee – Simple plan, 1 page based on standard TCP Trailer Streen hire General Fees] 15 Trapis/Cages Hire – Deposit Companion Animal Impounding Fees] 15 Trapis/Cages Hire – Deposit Trapis/Cages Hire – Deposit Trapis/Cages Hire – Deposit Trapis/Cages Hire – Hire per week Companion Animal Impounding Fees] 25 Triple depth interment General Cemetery] 27 Truck – Low Loader Truck Silver France Mer Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)) Truck Jet Patcher (Aggregate and Emulsion at cost plus) Truck Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)) Truck Suction Sweeper Truck wash fee (per minute) Truck Wash Fecility Truck Wash fee (per minute) Truck Swaft Facility Trucks Wash fee (per minute) Truck Swaft Facility Trucks Wash Facility Tru			
Traffic Management Plan Preparation Fee – Simple plan, 1 page based on standard TCP Trailer Hire deposit Trailer Screen hire Trailer Screen hire Traps/Cages Hire – Deposit Companion Animal Impounding Fees] 15 Traps/Cages Hire – Hire per week Companion Animal Impounding Fees] 25 Traps/Cages Hire – Hire per week Companion Animal Impounding Fees] 25 Truck – Low Loader [Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)] 31 Truck – Low Loader Truck – Low Loader [Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)] 31 Truck – Low Loader [Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)] 31 Truck Suction Sweeper [Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)] 31 Truck Suction Sweeper [Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)] 31 Truck Wead Spraying Units 3000ltr (chemicals at cost plus) Truck Weed Spraying Units 3000ltr (chemicals at cost plus) Truck Weed Spraying Units 3000ltr (chemicals at cost plus) Truck Sweeper [Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)] 31 Trucks – Water Cart 12,000 litre [Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)] 31 Trucks – Water Cart 12,000 litre [Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)] 31 Trucks – Water Cart 13,000 litre [Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)] 31 Trucks – Water Cart 18,000 litre [Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)] 31 Trucks – Water Cart 18,000 litre [Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)] 32 Trucks – Water Cart (i.ou) litre [Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)] 33 Trucks – Water Cart (i.ou) litre [Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)] 34 Trucks – Water Cart (i.ou) litre [Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)] 35 Trucks – Water Cart (i.ou) litre [Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)] 36 Trucks – Water Cart (i.ou) litre [Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)] 37 Trucks – Water Cart (i.ou) litre [Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)] 38 Turn off Mains for Plumber [Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)] 39 Tyres – Tractor [Water Depot Charges] 30 Tyres – Tractor [Water Depot Charges] 31 Tyres – Tractor [Water Depot Charges] 32 Tyres – Tractor [Water Depot Charges] 33 Tyres – Tractor [Water		[Traffic Management]	30
standard TCP Trailer Hire deposit Trailer Screen hire [General Fees] [General Fees] [Traips/Cages Hire – Deposit [Companion Animal Impounding Fees] [Traps/Cages Hire – Deposit [Companion Animal Impounding Fees] [Traps/Cages Hire – Deposit [Companion Animal Impounding Fees] [Traps/Cages Hire – Hire per week [Companion Animal Impounding Fees] [Traps/Cages Hire – Hire per week [Companion Animal Impounding Fees] [Truck Companion Animal Impounding Fees] [Truck Low Loader [Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)] [Truck Low Loader [Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)] [Truck Gina – Tipping [Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)] [Truck Suction Sweeper [Truck Suction Sweeper [Truck Weads Spraying Units 3000ltr (chemicals at cost plus) [Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)] [Truck Weed Spraying Units 3000ltr (chemicals at cost plus) [Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)] [Trucks — Water Cart 12,000 litre [Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)] [Trucks — Water Cart 12,000 litre [Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)] [Trucks — Water Cart 13,000 litre [Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)] [Trucks — Water Cart 18,000 litre [Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)] [Trucks — Water Cart 18,000 litre [Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)] [Trucks — Water Cart 18,000 litre [Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)] [Trucks — Water Cart 18,000 litre [Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)] [Trucks — Water Cart 18,000 litre [Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)] [Trucks — Water Cart 18,000 litre [Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)] [Truck — Litre Cart Cart Cart Cart Cart Cart Cart Cart		FT (file Management)	20
Trailer Hire deposit Trailer screen hire [General Fees] [Trailer screen hire [General Fees] [Trailer screen hire [General Fees] [Companion Animal Impounding Fees] [Traps/Cages Hire – Deposit [Companion Animal Impounding Fees] [Traps/Cages Hire – Hire per week [Companion Animal Impounding Fees] [Triple depth interment Triple depth interment [Met Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)] [Met Plant Hire (i.e. in		[Traffic Management]	30
Trailer screen hire General Fees General Fees 15 15 17 17 17 17 17 18 15 17 17 17 18 15 17 18 15 17 18 15 18 15 18 15 18 18			4.5
Traps/Cages Hire – Deposit Traps/Cages Hire – Deposit Traps/Cages Hire – Hire per week Traps/Cages Hire – Hire per week Triple depth interment General Cemetery] Truck – Low Loader Truck Mana – Tipping Met Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)] Truck Jet Patcher (Aggregate and Emulsion at cost plus) Truck Suction Sweeper Truck Suction Sweeper Truck wash fee (per minute) Truck Weed Spraying Units 3000ltr (chemicals at cost plus) Truck Weed Spraying Units 3000ltr (chemicals at cost plus) Truck Weed Spraying Units 3000ltr (chemicals at cost plus) Truck Weet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)] Trucks — Water Cart 12,000 litre Trucks — Water Cart 18,000 litre Trucks — Water Cart 18,000 litre Truck — Water Cart 18,000 litre Truch Mans for Plumber Trucks — Water Cart 6,000 litre Truch Mans for Plumber Trucks — Truck — Water Cart 6,000 litre Truck — Water C			
Traps/Cages Hire – Hire per week			
Triple depth interment Truck – Low Loader Truck – Low	·		
Truck – Low Loader Truck – Low Loader Truck — Low Loader Truck 6m3 – Tipping [Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)] Truck 6m3 – Tipping [Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)] Truck Guet Patcher (Aggregate and Emulsion at cost plus) [Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)] Truck Suction Sweeper [Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)] Truck Wash fee (per minute) [Truck Wash Facility] Truck Wash free (per minute) [Truck Wash Facility] Truck Weed Spraying Units 3000ltr (chemicals at cost plus) [Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)] Truck Weed Spraying Units 3000ltr (chemicals at cost plus) [Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)] Truck — Water Cart 12,000 litre [Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)] Trucks — Water Cart 13,000 litre [Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)] Trucks — Water Cart 18,000 litre [Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)] Trucks — Water Cart 18,000 litre [Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)] Turn off Mains for Plumber [Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)] Turn off Mains for Plumber [Water Supply] Tyres — Car (max 4) [Water Supply] Tyres — Tractor [Waste Depot Charges] Tyres — Truck ULP Bowser [Aerodrome] [Aerodrome] [Aerodrome] [Aerodrome] [Aerodrome] [Agregation] [Agregation]			
Truck – Low Loader Truck 6m3 – Tipping [Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)] [Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)] Truck Gm3 – Tipping [Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)] Truck Suction Sweeper [Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)] Truck Suction Sweeper [Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)] Truck wash fee (per minute) [Truck Wash Facility] 30 Truck Weed Spraying Units 3000ltr (chemicals at cost plus) [Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)] 31 Truck Weed Spraying Units 3000ltr (chemicals at cost plus) [Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)] 31 Trucks – Water Cart 12,000 litre [Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)] 31 Trucks – Water Cart 12,000 litre [Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)] 31 Trucks – Water Cart 18,000 litre [Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)] 31 Trucks – Water Cart 6,000 litre [Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)] 31 Trucks – Water Cart 6,000 litre [Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)] 32 Trucks – Water Cart 6,000 litre [Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)] 33 Trucks – Water Cart 18,000 litre [Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)] 34 Trucks – Water Cart 18,000 litre [Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)] 35 Trucks – Water Cart 18,000 litre [Water Supply] 35 Trucks – Water Cart 18,000 litre [Water Supply] 35 Tyres – Car (max 4) [Water Supply] 35 Tyres – Truck [Water Supply] 36 Tyres – Truck [Waste Depot Charges] 32 Tyres – Truck [Waste Depot Charges] 32 Tyres – Truck [Waste Depot Charges] 32 Tyres – Truck [Waste Depot Charges] 33 Tyres – Truck [Waste Depot Charges] 34 Tyres – Truck [Waste Depot Charges] 35 Tyres – Truck [Waste Depot Charges] 36 Tyres – Truck [Waste Depot Charges] 37 Tyres – Truck [Waste Depot Charges] 38 Tyres – Truck [Waste Depot Charges] 39 Tyres – Truck [Waste Depot Charges] 30 Tyres – Truck [Waste Depot Charges] 31 Tyres – Truck [Waste Depot Charges] 32 Tyres – Truck [Waste Depot Charges] 33 Tyres – Truck [Waster Depot Charges] 34 Tyres – Truck [Waster Depot Charges] 39 Tyres – Truck [Waster Depot Charges] 30 Tyres – Truck			
Truck 6m3 – Tipping [Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)] 31 Truck Jet Patcher (Aggregate and Emulsion at cost plus) [Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)] 31 Truck Suction Sweeper [Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)] 31 Truck wash fee (per minute) [Truck Wash Facility] 30 Truck Weed Spraying Units 3000ltr (chemicals at cost plus) [Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)] 31 Truck/Trailer 18m3 – Tipping [Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)] 31 Truck/Truck = Tipping [Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)] 31 Trucks – Water Cart 12,000 litre [Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)] 31 Trucks – Water Cart 18,000 litre [Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)] 31 Trucks – Water Cart 6,000 litre [Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)] 31 Trucks – Water Cart 6,000 litre [Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)] 31 Turn off Mains for Plumber [Water Supply] 35 Tyres – Car (max 4) [Water Supply] 35 Tyres – Car (max 4) [Water Open Charges] 32 Tyres – Truck [Waste Depot Charges] 32 Tyres – Truck [Waste Depot Charges] 32 Tyres – Truck [Waste Depot Charges] 32 Tyres – Truck [Aerodrome] 31		[Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)]	
Truck Jet Patcher (Äggregate and Emulsion at cost plus) [Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)] Truck Suction Sweeper [Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)] Truck Wash Facility] Truck Wash Facility] Truck Weed Spraying Units 3000ltr (chemicals at cost plus) [Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)] Truck/Trailer 18m3 – Tipping [Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)] Trucks – Water Cart 12,000 litre [Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)] Trucks – Water Cart 18,000 litre Trucks – Water Cart 6,000 litre [Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)] Trucks – Water Cart 6,000 litre Trucks – Water Cart 6,000 litre [Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)] Turn off Mains for Plumber Turn off Mains for Plumber [Water Supply] Tyres – Car (max 4) [Waste Depot Charges] Tyres – Tractor Tyres – Truck [Waste Depot Charges] Tyres – Truck [Aerodrome]	Truck – Low Loader	[Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)]	
Truck Suction Sweeper Truck Wash fee (per minute) Truck Wash fee (per minute) Truck Wash fee (per minute) Truck Weed Spraying Units 3000ltr (chemicals at cost plus) Truck/Trailer 18m3 – Tipping Truck Wash Facility] Trucks – Water Cart 12,000 litre Trucks – Water Cart 12,000 litre Trucks – Water Cart 18,000 litre Trucks – Water Cart 6,000 litre Trucks – Water Cart 8,000 litre Trucks – Water Cart 18,000 litre	Truck 6m3 – Tipping	[Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)]	
Truck wash fee (per minute) Truck Weed Spraying Units 3000ltr (chemicals at cost plus) [Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)] Truck Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)] [Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)] Trucks – Water Cart 12,000 litre [Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)] Trucks – Water Cart 18,000 litre [Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)] Trucks – Water Cart 6,000 litre [Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)] Trucks – Water Cart 6,000 litre [Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)] Turn off Mains for Plumber [Water Supply] Tyres – Car (max 4) [Waste Depot Charges] Tyres – Tractor Truck [Waste Depot Charges] Tyres – Truck [Aerodrome]	Truck Jet Patcher (Aggregate and Emulsion at cost plus)	[Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)]	
Truck Weed Spraying Units 3000ltr (chemicals at cost plus) [Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)] Truck/Trailer 18m3 – Tipping [Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)] Trucks – Water Cart 12,000 litre [Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)] Trucks – Water Cart 18,000 litre [Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)] Trucks – Water Cart 6,000 litre [Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)] Trucks – Water Cart 6,000 litre [Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)] Trucks – Water Cart 6,000 litre [Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)] 31 Turn off Mains for Plumber [Water Supply] Tyres – Car (max 4) [Waste Depot Charges] Tyres – Tractor Truck [Waste Depot Charges] 32 Tyres – Truck [Waste Depot Charges] 32 Tyres – Truck [Waste Depot Charges] 33 Turn Off Mains for Plumber [Waste Depot Charges]	Truck Suction Sweeper	[Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)]	
Truck/Trailer 18m3 – Tipping [Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)] Trucks – Water Cart 12,000 litre [Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)] Trucks – Water Cart 18,000 litre [Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)] Trucks – Water Cart 6,000 litre [Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)] Trucks – Water Cart 6,000 litre [Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)] Truchs – Water Cart 6,000 litre [Water Supply] Tyres – Car (max 4) [Waste Depot Charges] Tyres – Tractor Truck [Waste Depot Charges] Waste Depot Charges] U ULP Bowser [Aerodrome]	Truck wash fee (per minute)	[Truck Wash Facility]	
Trucks – Water Cart 12,000 litre [Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)] Trucks – Water Cart 18,000 litre [Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)] Trucks – Water Cart 6,000 litre [Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)] Trucks – Water Cart 6,000 litre [Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)] 31 Turn off Mains for Plumber [Water Supply] Tyres – Car (max 4) [Waste Depot Charges] Tyres – Tractor [Waste Depot Charges] Tyres – Truck [Waste Depot Charges] Waste Depot Charges] 12 U ULP Bowser [Aerodrome]	Truck Weed Spraying Units 3000ltr (chemicals at cost plus)	[Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)]	
Trucks – Water Cart 18,000 litre Trucks – Water Cart 6,000 litre Trucks – Water Cart 6,000 litre [Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)] Turn off Mains for Plumber [Water Supply] Tyres – Car (max 4) [Waste Depot Charges] Tyres – Tractor Truck [Waste Depot Charges] Tyres – Truck [Aerodrome]	Truck/Trailer 18m3 – Tipping	[Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)]	31
Trucks – Water Cart 6,000 litre [Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)] 31 Turn off Mains for Plumber [Water Supply] 35 Tyres – Car (max 4) [Waste Depot Charges] 32 Tyres – Tractor [Waste Depot Charges] 32 Tyres – Truck [Waste Depot Charges] 32 Tyres – Truck [Waste Depot Charges] 32 UULP Bowser [Aerodrome] 35 [Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)] 35 [Water Supply] 35 [Water Supply] 35 [Waste Depot Charges] 32 [Waste Depot Charges] 32 [Waste Depot Charges] 32 [Aerodrome] 32	Trucks – Water Cart 12,000 litre	[Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)]	31
Turn off Mains for Plumber Tyres – Car (max 4) Tyres – Car (max 4) Tyres – Tractor Tyres – Truck ULP Bowser [Water Supply] [Waste Depot Charges] [Waste Depot Charges] [Waste Depot Charges] [Aerodrome] [Aerodrome] [Aerodrome] [Suste Depot Charges] [Aerodrome] [Aerodrome]	Trucks – Water Cart 18,000 litre	[Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)]	31
Tyres – Car (max 4) [Waste Depot Charges] 32 Tyres – Tractor [Waste Depot Charges] 32 Tyres – Truck [Waste Depot Charges] 32 U ULP Bowser [Aerodrome] 13	Trucks – Water Cart 6,000 litre	[Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)]	31
Tyres – Tractor [Waste Depot Charges] 32 Tyres – Truck 32 U U ULP Bowser [Aerodrome] 13	Turn off Mains for Plumber	[Water Supply]	35
Tyres – Tractor [Waste Depot Charges] 32 Tyres – Truck 32 U U ULP Bowser [Aerodrome] 13	Tyres – Car (max 4)	11.72	
Tyres – Truck [Waste Depot Charges] 32 U ULP Bowser [Aerodrome] 13	Tyres – Tractor		
ULP Bowser [Aerodrome] 13	Tyres – Truck		
	U		
	ULP Bowser	[Aerodrome]	13

continued on next page ...

Fee Name	Parent Name	Page
U [continued]		
Unregistered dog – + Vet fee	[Companion Animal Impounding Fees]	25
Unregistered dog – Release fee	[Companion Animal Impounding Fees]	25
Unregistered dog + Appropriate registration fee	[Companion Animal Impounding Fees]	25
Uranium	[Excess Mass Charge]	38
Urgent request applicable to all certificates (in addition to certificate fee)	[Land Information Fees]	14
Usage Charge	[Water Supply (Residential – Filtered Water)]	35
Usage Charge	[Water Supply (Residential – Filtered Water)]	35
Usage Charge	[Water Supply (Residential – Raw Water)]	35
Usage Charge	[Water Supply Non potable (Conargo, Wanganella & Booroorban)]	35
Use of Facilities – Commercial (less than 200 people)	[Scott's Park/Rocket Park]	19
Use of Facilities – Commercial (less than 500 people)	[Waring Gardens]	20
Use of Facilities – Commercial (more than 200 people)	[Scott's Park/Rocket Park]	19
Use of Facilities – Commercial (more than 500 participants)	[Waring Gardens]	20
Use of Facilities – Community groups	[Scott's Park/Rocket Park]	19
Use of Facilities – Community groups	[Waring Gardens]	20
Use of Facilities – Community groups	[Waring Gardens]	20
Use of Facilities – Community personal recreational use	[Scott's Park/Rocket Park]	19
Use of Facilities – Community personal recreational use	[Waring Gardens]	20
Use of Facilities – Foyer	[Town Hall Community Organisations/NFPs]	17
Use of Facilities – Foyer & Function	[Town Hall Community Organisations/NFPs]	17
Use of Facilities – Foyer, Function, Meeting, Kitchen	[Town Hall Community Organisations/NFPs]	17
Use of Facilities – Other	[Waring Gardens]	21
Use of Facilities – Other	[Pretty Pine]	22
Use of Facilities – Other – Entire venue	[Town Hall Private Use]	16
Use of Facilities – Other – Entire venue - Full day	[Town Hall Commercial and Government Usage]	16
Use of Facilities – Other – Entire venue – Full day	[Town Hall Community Organisations/NFPs]	17
Use of Facilities – Other – Entire venue - Half day	[Town Hall Commercial and Government Usage]	16
Use of Facilities – Other – Entire venue - Half day	[Town Hall Community Organisations/NFPs]	17
Use of Facilities – Other – Theatre & Kitchen + chairs & tables	[Town Hall Private Use]	16
Use of Gardens & Reception	[Peppin Heritage Centre]	18
User Groups Bond plus damages	[Multi Arts Centre]	17
V		
Vacant Land Domestic Waste Charge	[Waste Charges per annum]	31
Vegetable Oil Drums	[Community Recycling Centre]	32
Vibrating Roller Pad Foot (20 Tonne)	[Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)]	31
Vibrating Roller Smooth Drum (20 Tonne)	[Wet Plant Hire (i.e. includes operator)]	31
Video/ DVD	[Overdue Items]	39
W		
Wait list deposit	[Edward River Village]	40
Wanderers Spccer Club		19
wanuerers specer club	[Rotary Park]	19

continued on next page ... Page 54 of 55

Fee Name	Parent Name	Page
W [continued]		
Wanganella Common Rental	[Wanganella Common Rental]	26
Wanganella Reserve	[Property Rentals]	24
Waste oil	[Community Recycling Centre]	32
Water headworks	[Section 64 Water Contributions]	36
Water Meter Testing Fee	[Water Supply]	34
Wedding Hire package	[Town Hall]	16
Wheelie Bin Hire	[Recreation Reserves]	18
Z		

[Excess Mass Charge]

Zinc

38